**Na'auao, Ruth Marie Roselani,** *July 12, 2011* Ruth Marie Roselani Na'auao, 64, of Ewa Beach died in Hawaii Medical Center West. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Rayne K.L.; brothers Everette "Lani" and Roland; sisters Keikilani "Teddy" Na'auao, Marie Holi and Kuulei Meyers; and hanai brother Joseph Lukela. Celebration of life: 2 p.m. Sunday at the home of Keiki and Gabriel Towai, 91-1017 Owakalena St., Kapolei. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 July 2011]

Nacapuy, Rosita Vea, *Jan. 20, 2011* Rosita Vea Nacapuy, 84, of Ewa Beach, a retired Waialua Elementary School custodian, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Bacarra, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. She is survived by son John Jr.; daughters Florencia Guerrero, Trinidad Tumbaga and Marilyn Baquiran; sister Paula Vea; six grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:15 a.m. Wednesday at St. Joseph Catholic Church. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 February 2011]

**Nacario, Conrado,** *April 2, 2011* Conrado "Dado" Nacario, 77, of Wahiawa, a retired welder and city grounds- keeper at Mokuleia Beach Park, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Mokuleia. He is survived by wife Jean S.; sons Ryan and Kerry; daughter Sharlene Halemano; brothers Richard, Robert, James and Wayne; sisters Meg Heidenfelt and Estrellita Dela Pena; and six grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 April 2011]

Nacorda, Jefferson B., *Dec. 27, 2010* Jefferson B. Nacorda, 51, of Wahiawa died in Wahiawa. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Judith Keller; sons Richard and Brandon; daughters Shirley and Faye M. Peneueta, and Angelina and Natasha Nacorda; parents Arthur and Jane; brothers Jojo, David, Kevin and Joseph; sisters Cynde Fernandes, Doreen Nacorda and Debra Haraguchi; and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

**Nacua, Josephine Abad,** *Aug. 12, 2011* Josephine Abad Nacua, 87, of Wailuku, a retired housekeeper, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sons Harold, Kenneth, Guy, Gary and Jerry; daughters Patricia A. Nacua-Monfils and Caroline Nacua; 12 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 August 2011]

**Nadamoto, Glenn Hisao,** *Sept. 21, 2011* Glenn Hisao Nadamoto, 61, of Honolulu, a financial planner with Pacific Equity Securities and Pacific Business Consultants, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Nobuko, brother Alton and sister Jan. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

Nadamoto, Winifred Loo, *Dec. 16, 2010* Winifred Loo Nadamoto, 90, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Wayne and Dwight, daughters Kathryn Nakamura and Laurie Nadamoto, and six grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 January 2011]

**Nadler, Myrtle Bedore,** *Nov. 20, 2011* Myrtle Bedore Nadler, 95, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Chicago. She is survived by son John F. and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 December 2011]

**Nae'ole, Veronica Cravalho,** *Oct. 10, 2011* Veronica Cravalho Nae'ole, 86, of Pukalani, Maui, a homemaker and Constan Industries model, died at home. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by husband Joseph K.; stepsons Clifford and Iokepa; daughters Robyn and Leihua Nae'ole, and Rochelle N. Adams; sister Rita Santos and Barabara Helm; and a grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at St. Anthony's Church. Mass: 11:30. Luncheon to follow. Scattering of ashes at a later date. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 October 2011]

Naeole, Arthur Waianuhea, *July 6, 2011* Arthur Waianuhea "Foose" Naeole, 59, of Waianae died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Sean; daughter Elissa; stepmother Valkyrie; brothers Rocky, Jonathan, Lewellyn, Kalani and John; sisters Sweetie, Herbeleen, Shari and Jaime; numerous stepchildren and stepsiblings; and a grandchild. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Fort DeRussy Beach. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 July 2011]

Naeole, Dorothy Kimie, *Sept. 30, 2011* Dorothy Kimie Naeole, 73, of Hoolehua, Molokai, a retired Molokai High and Intermediate School cafeteria worker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Darrell and Jon, daughters Dayna Pa and Jenny Naeole, sisters Katherine Aoki and Marie Kuroiwa, and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Nuuanu, 622 N. Judd St. Services: 10 a.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Nov. 12 at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kalamaula, Molokai. Services: 10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 October 2011]

**Naeole, Edward Moke,** *Jan. 2, 2011* Edward Moke Naeole, 76, of Honolulu, a Hawaiian Cement retiree, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. He was born on Molokai. He is survived by wife Betty A., son Glenwood Akana, daughter Geralmaine Akana, sisters Anita Arce and Annie Mickelson, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Friday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Lanakila Ward. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

Naeole, Myrna Elizabeth Kaohuokalani Lima, *Dec. 2, 2011* Myrna Elizabeth Kaohuokalani Lima Naeole, 73, of Waimanalo, a Bellows Air Force Station retiree and former employee at Dole Cannery and Lunalilo Home, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Efran J.K. and Lance S.K., sister Gaylene K. Lima, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Waimanalo Ward, 41-972 Oluolu St. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 Star-Advertiser 2011]

**Naeole-Raymondo, Tyten Ikaika Pilama,** *July 5, 2011* Tyten Ikaika Pilama Naeole-Raymondo, 1, of Waianae died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Tylor and Vanna; sister Tyliana; grandparents William "Pilama" and Anna Naeole, and Anthony "Tony" and June Raymondo; and great-grandparents Donald and Virginia Lewis, Avelino Raymondo, and Dennis and Alicia Palencia. Visitation: 10 a.m. Sunday at Kaiona Beach Park, Waimanalo. Scattering of ashes to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 July 2011]

**Nagafuchi, Patricia M.,** *March 4, 2011* Patricia M. "Pat" Nagafuchi, 86, of Honolulu died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Shigenobu, daughters Sandra Oku and Sharon Okura, sisters Gwendolyn Wong and Edwina Kajioka, and five grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Private inurnment at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 March 2011]

**Nagahisa, Hideno,** *March 22, 2011* Hideno Nagahisa, 94, of Honolulu, a retired Hilo Medical Center dietary kitchen aide, died at home. She was born in Ewa. She is survived by daughters Alison M. Chang and Renee Y. Nagahisa, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 April 2011]

**Nagai, Clarence Masayuki,** *Jan. 12, 2011* Clarence Masayuki Nagai, 65, of Aiea, a forklift operator for the pineapple packing industry and an Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Melinda M. and brother Herbert. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 February 2011]

**Nagai, Herbert Tomowo,** *Dec. 18, 2011* Herbert Tomowo Nagai, 74, of Keaau, Hawaii, a retired carpenter and a Marine Corps veteran, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Pahala, Hawaii. He is survived by son Matthew E.; daughters Jennifer, Daryl and Logan; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 December 2011]

**Nagai, Reiko,** *Aug. 14, 2011* Reiko Nagai, 64, of Honolulu, a retired KSK Nikken Seattle Inc. general manager, died. She was born in Kagoshima-ken, Japan. She is survived by husband Kazuo; son Yoshikazu; daughters Mayumi and Eimi; brothers Toshikazu, Yoshiro and Toshiro Osako; and sister Nancy Osako. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 August 2011]

**Nagamine, James Sadao**, *March 29, 2011* James Sadao Nagamine, 71, of Pearl City, a retired U.S. Postal Service letter carrier and an Air Force veteran, died in Pearl City. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Betty Ann, sons Brent, Neal and Brian, brothers Richard and Stanley, sisters Ethel Oshiro and Joyce Shimabukuro, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 April 2011]

**Nagamine, Yasuo,** *Oct. 10, 2011* Yasuo Nagamine, 91, of Wailuku, a longshoreman at McCabe, Hamilton and Renny Co., died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Claire H., sons Alan and Paul, sister Elsie A. Ige and two grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 October 2011]

Nagao, Norman "Bobo", *Sept. 3, 2011* Norman "Bobo" Nagao, 72, of Kapaa, Kauai, a state Highways Division supervisor and Navy veteran, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Waipouli, Kauai. He is survived by companion Cherie Hyde; and sisters Lorraine Oishi, Jane Rabot, Gladys Iha, Nancy Nonaka, Afton Camat and Amy Nagao. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sept. 17 at Borthwick Kauai Mortuary Chapel, Koloa. Services: 10 a.m. Private scattering of ashes. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 September 2011]

Nagao, Shizuka, *April 15, 2011* Shizuka "Alice" Tottori Nagao, 92, of Honolulu, retired founder of Eiyoh Do Inc. and owner of Health Food Products of Hawaii, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Kei and Gen Iinuma, daughter Meri A., sister Rhoda Teshima, three grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 April 2011]

**Nagao, Wallace Takeshi**, *April 19, 2011* Wallace Takeshi Nagao, also known as "Wally" and "Doc," 92, of Manoa, a retired state Department of Agriculture division head (animal industry), former ranch veterinarian and small-animal veterinarian on the Big Island, died at home. He also was an Army veteran who served in World War II with the Military Intelligence Service and member of the 442nd Regimental Combat Team. He was born in Kohala, Hawaii. He is survived by son Larry Y., daughter Janice M. and brother Stanley S. Private services. Donations suggested to St. Francis Hospice, American Red Cross or Operation Kids. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 May 2011]

**Nagaoka, Robert Fujio,** *March 6, 2011* Robert Fujio Nagaoka, 54, of Kaneohe, an assistant superintendent for Oahu Transit Services Inc. (TheBus), died in Hawaii Medical Center East. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Brenda Chang, son Stanley T., mother Doris Y. Masu, brothers Darren and Curtis Masu, and sister Laurie Mosher. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 April 2011]

**Nagasawa, Freddie T.**, *May 25, 2011* Freddie T. Nagasawa, 65, of Honolulu, a Dial Electric warehouseman, died. He was born in Hamakua, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Jean S.; sons Sean, Dean and Scott; daughter Dawn Tsang; brother John; sisters Betty Choi and Mae Matsunaga; and 11 grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 May 2011]

**Nagasawa, Freddie T.,** *May 25, 2011* Freddie T. Nagasawa, 65, of Honolulu, a Dial Electric warehouseman, died. He was born in Hamakua, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Jean S.; sons Sean, Dean and Scott; daughter Dawn Tsang; brother John; sisters Betty Choi and Mae Matsunaga; and 11 grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 June 2011]

**Nagasawa, Mildred Masae,** *June 20, 2011* Mildred Masae Nagasawa, 81, of Honolulu, a Hawaii State Library centralize processing center retiree, died in St. Francis Hospice, Nuuanu. She was born in Kukaiau, Hawaii. She is survived by son Lloyd; daughters Sharon N. Young, Theola L. Striker, Deborah L. Lum and Lorene L. Chang; brothers George and Junji Kawabata; sisters Bernice Shota, Bettie Mishima and Jean Yoshi-mura; 15 grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 July 2011]

Nagata, Alfrieda Tomeyo, *Sept. 2, 2011* Alfrieda Tomeyo "Frieda" Nagata, 92, of Honolulu, a retired Bethesda Veterans Hospital registered nurse, died in Honolulu. She was born in Captain Cook, Hawaii. She is survived by nephews and nieces. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 September 2011]

Nagata, Fuyuko, *July 24, 2011* Fuyuko Nagata, 94, of Hilo, a retired Kamehameha Garment Factory seamstress, died in Kaamilo Hale LLC. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Kenneth, daughters Aileen Nagata and Joanne Nagao, two grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. No monetary offerings. Donations suggested to charity. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 August 2011]

**Nagata, May Lani C.R.,** *Aug. 15, 2011* May Lani C.R. Nagata, 65, of Kahului, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by husband Susumu; sons Severino "Rino" Respicio and Ricky R.M. Nagata; daughters Liberata L. Respicio and Dawn Ribucan; brothers Joseph Jr., Emerson "Rocky," Robert, Clifford and Hiram Respicio; sisters Arline Mayo, Jean Phillips and Libby Torres; five grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Cremation to follow. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 August 2011]

**Nagata, Willard Fumito,** *June 26, 2011* Willard Fumito Nagata, 76, of Pukalani, Maui, an Alexander & Baldwin Properties surveyor and inspector, died in Pukalani. He was born in Paia, Maui. He is survived by son Lowell, daughters Cassandra Chun and Stacey Nagata, sisters Charlotte Akiyama and Carol Tokunaga, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 3:30 p.m. Saturday at Kahului Union Church. Services: 4:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 July 2011]

**Nagata, Yukie**, *June 5, 2011* Yukie Nagata, 92, of Hilo, a homemaker and part-time postal employee at Ninole Post Office, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. She was born in Ninole, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Ronald, Raymond, Larry and Harvey, brother Yoshio Takemoto, four grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 June 2011]

**Nagatani, Kiyoko,** *Jan. 31, 2011* Kiyoko Nagatani, 93, of Kapolei, formerly of Honolulu, a retired private housekeeper, died. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Ronald M., Dennis T. and Nason S.; daughter Sheila K. Tonaki; brother Hiromu Yamauchi; sisters Yukuno Tamaru, Miyuki Hamada, Kazuyo Okamoto and Asako Sako; four grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 February 2011]

**Nagato, Fusae,** *Jan. 12, 2011* Fusae Nagato, 92, of Kahului died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by daughters Sharon R. Sakauye and Jeanette N. Kozuki; brother Dr. Donald Ikeda; sisters Millie Watanabe, Janet Yokoyama and Jane Kiyohara; and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 March 2011]

**Nagle, Charlotte Kapau,** *Dec. 2, 2011* Charlotte Kapau Nagle, 65, of Scottsdale, Ariz., a retired Social Security Administration operations supervisor, died. She was born in Kahaluu. She is survived by husband William, daughter Casey Marie, brother Clyde Yoshida and sister Emma Robinson. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian

Memorial Park. Aloha attire. In lieu of flowers, contributions in her memory may be made to the Foundation for Senior Living in Scottsdale. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 December 2011]

**Nagle, Charlotte Kupau,** *Dec. 2, 2011* Charlotte Kupau Nagle, 65, of Scottsdale, Ariz., a retired Social Security Administration operations supervisor in Honolulu, died. She was born in Kahaluu. She is survived by husband William, daughter Casey Marie, brother Clyde Yoshida and sister Emma Robinson. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be made to the Foundation for Senior Living in Scottsdale. Incorrect information in an obituary published Saturday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 December 2011]

**Nagoshi, Shizue,** *June 19, 2011* Shizue Nagoshi, 91, of Pepeekeo, Hawaii, a retired secretary at the former Hilo Coast Processing Co., died in Hale Anuenue Restorative Care Center. She was born in Pepeekeo. She is survived by brother Charles M. Nakamura and sister Teruko Shiraki. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hilo Coast United Church of Christ, Honomu, Hawaii. Services: 11 a.m. Burial of ashes to be held at a later date at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 July 2011]

Nagtalon, Virginia Calucag, *Nov. 29, 2011* Virginia Calucag Nagtalon, 75, of Ewa Beach, a Queen's Medical Center retiree, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Lubnac, Vintar, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. She is survived by sons Edgar, Ferdinand, Reginald, Vincent, Dante and Noel; daughters Gina Vidad, Menchie Deguzman and Mary-Vie Argones; brother Fred Calucag; sister Norma Calizo; 19 grandchildren; and 13 great-grandchildren. Visitations: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday and 8:30 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Wednesday. Mass: 10 a.m. Thursday. Burial: 11 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 December 2011]

**Nagun, Eufemio Richard "Rick",** *Nov. 29, 2011* Eufemio Richard "Rick" Nagun, 61, of Waikoloa, Hawaii, a Mauna Kea Beach Hotel kitchen utility employee and a Navy veteran, died at home. He was born on Molokai. He is survived by wife Rosita, son Allan, brothers Jeffrey and Eric, sister Annabelle Lean and a grandchild. Visitation: 2 p.m. Monday at Kuhio Hale Hawaiian Homes Hall, Waimea. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. Loose flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 December 2011]

Nahina, Mildred Fumiko, *Feb. 4, 2011* Mildred Fumiko Nahina, 89, of Wahiawa died in Wahiawa. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband George "Moke" Sr.; sons Robert Miyasato and George M. Jr., Lyndon and John Nahina; daughters Evelyn Dacuag, Georgette Henmi and Jackie Cabebe; brother John Miyasato; 16 grandchildren; and 15 greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 February 2011]

Naholowa'a, Wayne Kealoha Sr., *Nov. 3, 2011* Wayne Kealoha Naholowa'a Sr., 68, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a retired cement finisher foreman and an Army veteran, died in Hilo. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Inez "Ahuena" Palakiko; son Wayne "Kealoha" Jr.; daughter Denise "Makana" Kaeo; brother Reuben; sisters Esther "Umi" Gaison, Magnolia "Maggie" Keener and Wanda "Honey" Nakoa; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 November 2011]

**Najita, Shizuo,** *Nov. 16, 2011* Shizuo Najita, 79, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. He was born in Hamakua, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Sunim S.; brothers Kazutoshi, Tetsuo and Tadashi; and sister Tsuneko Doi. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 November 2011]

Nakaahiki, Minnie Keolamau Takahashi, *Nov. 26, 2011* Minnie Keolamau Takahashi Nakaahiki, 94, of Kekaha, Kauai, a Kiahuna Plantation housekeeper, died in Kauai Care Center. She was born on Niihau. She is survived by sons Michael Jr. and Lambert, daughters Mary Ah Quin and Doris Viloria, brother Tom Takahashi, 32 grandchildren, 67 great-grandchildren and 44 great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kekaha Ward. Services: 11 a.m. Burial to follow at Kekaha Hawaiian Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 December 2011]

**Nakada, Michael Kekoa,** *May 5, 2011* Michael Kekoa "Mikey" Nakada, 31, of Honolulu, a Longs Drug Store CVS warehouse manager, will be remembered in services 5 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Joely, mother Gail, sister Emily and grandparents Kenneth Nakada and Betty Koizumi. Visitation: 4 p.m. Saturday. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 May 2011]

**Nakagawa, Dr. Bunzo,** *Aug. 18, 2011* Dr. Bunzo Nakagawa, 85, of Honolulu, a retired obstetrician-gynecologist and an Army veteran, died in Arcadia. He was born in Portland, Ore. He is survived by wife Frances; daughters Barbare Solarz, Joanne Arizumi and Leslie Perkins; brother Kenzo; stepsister Teruko Tobashi and three grandchildren. Private services.

**Nakagawa, Dr. Bunzo,** *Aug. 18, 2011* Dr. Bunzo Nakagawa, 85, of Honolulu, a retired obstetrician-gynecologist and an Army veteran, died in Arcadia. He was born in Portland, Ore. He is survived by wife Frances; daughters Barbara Solarz, Joanne Arizumi and Leslie Perkins; brother Kenzo; stepsister Teruko Dobashi and three grandchildren. Private services. Incorrect information in an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 September 2011]

Nakagawa, Evelyn Fusae, *Dec. 20, 2010* Evelyn Fusae Nakagawa, 66, of Ewa Beach died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by husband Edward K., daughter Stacey A., sisters Irene C. Watanabe and May M. Jones, and a grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 January 2011]

**Nakagawa, Harry Yoshita**, *July 21, 2011* Harry Yoshita Nakagawa, 68, of Aiea died in Honolulu. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by sisters Elaine Nakayama and Janet Okino. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 August 2011]

**Nakagawa, Irene H.**, *Nov. 20, 2011* Irene H. Nakagawa, 93, of Honolulu, a retired city-county Parks and Recreation secretary, died. She was born in Hawaii. She is survived by sons Myles, Craig and Dean; brothers Kenneth and Raymond Oda; and sisters Margaret Nosse, Gladys Aoki and Helen Tanaka. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 December 2011]

**Nakagawa, Marian Y.**, *April 13, 2011* Marian Y. Nakagawa, 90, of Wahiawa died in Honolulu. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by sisters Alice Yanagisako, Miriam Morimoto, Patsy Ibara and Leatrice Saiki. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 April 2011]

**Nakagawa, Pearl Hatsumi,** *Aug. 16, 2011* Pearl Hatsumi Nakagawa, 81, of Kaneohe, a retired state Department of Education clerk for the Windward District, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Hoolehua, Molokai. She is survived by husband Herbert H., sons Eric S. and Steven Y., brother Stacy T. Taniguchi, sister Sophie S. Kutaka and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 September 2011]

**Nakagawa, Pearl Hatsumi,** *Aug. 16, 2011* Pearl Hatsumi Nakagawa, 81, of Kaneohe, a retired state Department of Education clerk for the Windward district schools, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Hoolehua, Molokai. She is survived by husband Herbert H., sons Eric S. and Steven Y., brother Stacy T. Taniguchi, sister Sophie S. Kutaka and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Incorrect information published in an obituary Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 September 2011]

Nakagawa, Rosaline Naehu, *Nov. 28, 2011* Rosaline Naehu Nakagawa, 86, of Pepeekeo, Hawaii, a homemaker, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Laupahoehoe. She is survived by sons Lawrence, Edward K. and Terrence; daughters Rosaline Revilla and Barbara Jean B. Abad; and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 December 2011]

**Nakagawa, Ruth Yasuko**, *Dec. 10, 2011* Ruth Yasuko Nakagawa, 90, of Kaneohe, a homemaker, died in Aiea. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Melvin, three grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 December 2011]

**Nakagawa, Ruth Yasuko,** *Dec. 10, 2011* Ruth Yasuko Nakagawa, 90, of Kaneohe, a homemaker, died in Aiea. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Melvin, three grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 December 2011]

**Nakagawa, Yoshio**, *July 30, 2011* Yoshio Nakagawa, 90, of Kaneohe, a retired AMFAC and Mutual Plumbing Supply sales representative, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Brian T., caregiver/daughter-in-law Mae, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 August 2011]

Nakahara, Jan Akemi, *Sept. 2, 2011* Jan Akemi Nakahara, 57, of Hilo, Golden Shears Beauty Salon proprietor, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by brother Miles, sister Diana Tomori and hanai sister Helene Makuakane. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 September 2011]

Nakai, Agnes Shizu, *Aug. 16, 2011* Agnes Shizu Nakai, 94, of Kaneohe, a retired Chun Hoon Super Market meat cutter, died in Ann Pearl Care Home Inc. She was born in Honolulu. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 September 2011]

**Nakai, Constance Midori,** *Jan. 12, 2011* Constance MIdori Nakai, 78, of Haleiwa died in Haleiwa. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by sons Eric, Wayde, Darryl and Neil; brothers Mako, Jerry, Keith and Wendell Akagi; sisters Fay Shimaoka, Carole Miyashiro and Sandra Takemoto; seven grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Haleiwa Shingon Mission, 66-469 Paalaa Road. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 January 2011]

Nakai, Ellen Nazuna, *June 29, 2011* Ellen Nazuna Nakai, 102, of Honolulu, a retired Varsity Bowl Fountain owner and M. Nakai Repair Services co-owner, died. She was born in Kaalaiki-Kau, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Masa and Ronald; daughters Jane Torii, Frances Suzuki and Karen Kitazaki; 11 grandchildren; and 19 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 July 2011]

**Nakai, Fumio,** *Nov. 6, 2011* Fumio Nakai, 89, of Ewa Beach, a retired firefighter for the federal government and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died at home. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Sadako, daughter Louise Fukumoto and three grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 November 2011]

**Nakai, Harry Fukuo,** *Oct. 18, 2011* Harry Fukuo Nakai, 80, of Honolulu, chief executive officer of Harry Nakai Inc., died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Patsy, son Neil, daughters Sandra Kersten and Susan Chu, stepson George Doi Jr., stepdaughters Gloria Ann Inafuku and Gina Tanaka, brother Raymond, sisters Jeanette Maekawa and Marian Sasaki, caregiver Tiala Toetuu, 16 grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 October 2011]

**Nakai, Harry Fukuo,** *Oct. 18, 2011* Harry Fukuo Nakai, 80, of Honolulu, chief executive officer of Harry Nakai Inc., died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Patsy, son Neil, daughters Sandra Kersten and Susan Chu, stepson George Doi Jr., stepdaughters Glori Inafuku and Gina Tanaka, brother Raymond, sisters Jeanette Maekawa and Marian Sasaki, caregiver Tiala Toetuu, 16 grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. Incorrect information published in an obituary yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 October 2011]

**Nakai, Kiyoko,** *June 28, 2011* Kiyoko Nakai, 92, of Honolulu, formerly of Lanai City, a Richard's Market clerk, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Haiku, Maui. She is survived by son Stephen T., daughter Fay Ann M. Maxson, five grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. today at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 July 2011]

**Nakai, Rowland H.,** *May 17, 2011* Rowland H. Nakai, 57, of Aiea, a Nakai Electrical Service vice president, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Sheldon H. and Reid S.; parents Raymond and Janet; brothers Carl, Robert and Kurt; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Graveside services: 12:45 p.m. June 25 at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 June 2011]

**Nakai, Rowland H.,** *May 17, 2011* Rowland H. Nakai, 57, of Aiea, vice president of Nakai Electrical Service, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Sheldon H. and Reid S.; parents Raymond and Janet; brothers Carl, Robert and Kurt; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Graveside services: 12:45 p.m. Saturday at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Incorrect information published in an obituary Monday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 June 2011]

**Nakakura, Harold Masami,** *March 29, 2011* Harold Masami Nakakura, 73, of Honolulu, owner of Harold Nakakura Builders and an estimator, died in Nuuanu Hale. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Sylvia S.L.; son Mark; daughters Jeanine Nakakura, Naomi Lorenzo and Tina Mamuad; brothers Wilfred and Stanley; sisters Eleanor Iwamoto and Molly Morita; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Star of the Sea Church. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 April 2011]

Nakama, Archie Noboru, *May 2, 2011* Archie Noboru Nakama, 87, of Honolulu, a retired Moanalua Chevron auto mechanic, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mildred M. and sister Florence Igarashi. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 May 2011]

**Nakama, Haruko,** *June 5, 2011* Haruko Nakama, 99, of Wailuku died in Wailuku. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by son Edgar, daughters Florence Nakama and Jane Kubota, sister Yae Shinzato and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 June 2011]

Nakama, Juliana Juliko, *July 31, 2011* Juliana Juliko Nakama, 80, of Kaneohe, a retired state custodian and former Waikiki Pharmacy waitress, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Los Angeles. She is survived by husband Wallace Y.; son Troy Y.; daughter Wendie R.; sisters Violet S. Kawakami, Amy E. Arizala, Jean Y. Gayer, Diana S. Tengan, Patsy S. Chung, May H. Tamashiro and Linda H. Taylor; three grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 11:30 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 12:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 August 2011]

Nakama, Keo "Casey", *Sept. 8, 2011* Keo "Casey"Nakama, 91, of Honolulu, a retired teacher at Farrington High School, Leilehua High School, Washington Intermediate School and Jarrett Intermediate School, a state representative from 1964 to 1974 and Hawaii Government Employees Association retiree, died in St. Francis Hospice West. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by daughters Karen Kiki Oshiro, Kacy Nakama-Kushiyama, Teri Higa, Jamy Nakama-Kaneshiro and Joey and Lyn Nakama.Visitation:5:30 p.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services:6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 September 2011]

Nakama, Miles Junichiro, *July 16, 2011* Miles Junichiro Nakama, 68, of Kaneohe, a retired machinist at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Jon and Dave, daughter Linda Nakama-Benoit, sister Sandy Ito and two grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 July 2011]

**Nakamaru, Bruce Yooichi**, *Aug. 17, 2011* Bruce Yooichi Nakamaru, 70, of Bellevue, Wash., and Hilo, a dental technician, died in Kirkland, Wash. He was born in Kona. He is survived by wife Arleen "Tootsie," son Gary, daughter Cheri-Ann, brother Dr. Kent and two grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Dodo Mortuary. Celebration of life: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 August 2011]

**Nakamatsu, Henry Yoshio**, *Oct. 26. 2011* Henry Yoshio Nakamatsu, 82, of Kaneohe, an Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Aloha Nursing & Rehab Centre. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Sally C., daughters Iris C. and Karen K., brother Herbert Y. and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Green or colorful casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 November 2011]

**Nakamatsu, Yasuo,** *Sept. 20, 2011* Yasuo Nakamatsu, 87, of Lawai, Kauai, a court administrator at the Fifth Circuit Court, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by sons Miles and Lenny, brother Yasu and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 October 2011]

**Nakamatsu, Yateru,** *Jan. 6, 2011* Yateru Nakamatsu, 87, of Waipahu, an Army veteran and a civil engineer for the federal government on Okinawa, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Kula, Maui. He is survived by sons Glenn Y. and Daniel H., daughter Amy Kim, brother George and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 February 2011]

**Nakamiyo, Benjamin T.**, *Nov. 24, 2011* Benjamin T. Nakamiyo, 73, of Wahiawa died in Wahiawa. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Harriet, and brothers Edward and Ralph. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 December 2011]

**Nakamiyo, Benjamin T.**, *Nov. 24, 2011* Benjamin T. Nakamiyo, 73, of Wahiawa died in Wahiawa. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Harriet, and brothers Edward and Ralph. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 December 2011]

Nakamoto, Betsy Momoe, *March 27, 2011* Betsy Momoe Nakamoto, 89, of Honolulu died in Avalon Care Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Ralph and Norman,

daughters Aileen Tsuha and Lucille Shimabukuro, sisters Florence Tamayose and Jane Matsusaka, seven grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Nakamoto, Betty Tomoye,** *March 2, 2011* Betty Tomoye Nakamoto, 78, of Hanamaulu, Kauai, a retired Wilcox Elementary School cook, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Wallace; sons Lyle, Noel and Dan; daughter Kathy Miyashiro; brother George Fujimura; sisters Hisako Conners and Marilyn Obryant; and six grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Nakamoto, Fumie Wakamiya,** *Feb. 18, 2011* Fumie Wakamiya "Fumi" Nakamoto, 85 of Kailua-Kona, a secretary at Honolulu City Hall, the Veterans Administration in Honolulu and the U.S. Department of Labor in Chicago and Milwaukee, died in Kailua-Kona. She was born in Holualoa, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Will; son Lester; daughters Kathy Miller, Carol Kohlnhofer and Karen Coons; sister Trudy Yamanaka; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. May 30 at Daifukuji Soto Mission, Honalo, Hawaii. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 April 2011]

**Nakamoto, Julia K.,** *Dec. 27, 2010* Julia K. Nakamoto, 84, of Aiea died in Aiea. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Edward and Nelson; daughters Charlyne Kapua, Cathlyne Kaeha, Rosaline Pomaikai and Gwen Torres; sister Dorothy Fukumoto; 17 grandchildren; 27 great-grandchildren; and seven great-great-grandchildren. Visitations: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday and 9 a.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Wake services: 6:30 p.m. Tuesday. Funeral services: 10 a.m. Wednesday. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 January 2011]

**Nakamoto, Kanji,***Jan. 25, 2011* Kanji Nakamoto, 83, of Honolulu, a retired group vice president of Service Appliance & Electronic, a division of Servco, died at home. He was born in Kaaawa. He is survived by brother Masao. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 February 2011]

Nakamoto, Lawrence Shigeru "Larry", *Nov. 27, 2011* Lawrence Shigeru "Larry" Nakamoto, 88, of Mililani, self-employed and doing business as L S Nakamoto Building and Painting Inc., and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Natsue, son Michael, daughters Linda Miyasato and Anne Yoshikane, brother Albert, sister Amy Aihara, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Harris United Methodist Church. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 December 2011]

Nakamoto, Lawrence Shigeru "Larry", *Nov. 27, 2011* Lawrence Shigeru "Larry" Nakamoto, 88, of Mililani, self-employed and doing business as L S Nakamoto Building and Painting Inc., and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Natsue, son Michael, daughters Linda Miyasato and Anne Yoshikane, brother Albert, sister Amy Aihara, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Harris United Methodist Church. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 December 2011]

**Nakamoto, Matsuye,** *Feb. 7, 2011* Matsuye "Myrna" Nakamoto, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Dole Cannery Corp. feeder and packer, died. She was born in Koloa, Kauai. She is survived by sons Thomas Y. and Stanley S., daughter June N. Higa, brothers Raymond and Hiroshi Arakaki, sister Betty Scull and nine grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 February 2011]

**Nakamoto, Melvin Tsuneo**, *March 9, 2011* Melvin Tsuneo Nakamoto, 88, of Pearl City, a retired Foremost Dairies milk deliveryman and an Army veteran, died in Pearl City. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Wesley, daughter Lori C. Hu, sister Thelma Yonehiro, four grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 April 2011]

**Nakamoto, Stanley Yoshiaki,** *June 8, 2011* Stanley Yoshiaki Nakamoto, 72, of Waipahu, a retired Oahu Transit Services bus driver, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Cecilia; sons Sterling, Zonserie and Nelson Nakamoto, and Jerry Tanupo; daughters Michelle, Sonia, Sarona, Shirley, Madeline, Pamela and Goldie; brother Richard; sistersFlorence Giacomo, Darlene West and Sharon Kaneda; 10 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 June 2011]

**Nakamoto, Tometaro,** *July 6, 2011* Tometaro "Tomi" Nakamoto, 80, of Honolulu, a retired painter, died at home. He was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Fujiko "Helen"; son Edwin T.; daughters Tammy Y. Maio and Trudy A. Nakamoto; brothers Taka, Haru and Soneyuki; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 July 2011]

**Nakamura, Aileen Haruko,** *April 28, 2011* Aileen Haruko Nakamura, 80, of Lahaina, died at home. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by husband Yoshiharu "Sammy"; sons Clyde T. and Scot K.; daughters Kathleen Phillips and Cindy M. and Lynn N. Nakamura; brothers Ichiro, Masa, Hideo and Michael Kiku yama; sister Edna Goya; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 May 2011]

**Nakamura, Akiyoshi,** *June 1, 2011* Akiyoshi Nakamura, also known as "Aki" and "Archie," 92, of Honolulu, a retired construction plumber for Local 675 Plumbers Union, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Rose; sons Gary, Russell, Thomas and Timothy; daughter Lynn Shiroma; and a grandchild. Private services for close friends and family: 5:30 p.m. Monday at Borthwick Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 June 2011]

**Nakamura, Asaharu,** *Jan. 1, 2011* Asaharu "Tani" Nakamura, 90, of Kailua, a retired electrician for the U.S. Signal Corps and for Sheraton Hotels, died. He was born in Waiakea, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Doris K., daughters Dorene A. Matsuoka and Sandra S. Omiya, and a grandchild. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 January 2011]

Nakamura, Barbara S., *June 24, 2011* Barbara S. "Bobbie" Nakamura, 74, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Roosevelt "Mits"; daughters Doreen Molina, Terry Ann Uwaine and Joy Lynn Uyeno; brother Paul Nakabayashi; sister Joana Fukumoto; five grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Celebration of life: 6 p.m. Inurnment: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 July 2011]

Nakamura, Bert Masami, *May 8, 2011* Bert Masami Nakamura, 69, of Honolulu, a communication technician and Army veteran, died in St. Francis Hospice West. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Katherine M., brother George I. and sisters Jane M. Kobayashi and Jean Y. Yamashiro. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 May 2011]

Nakamura, David Minoru, *Aug. 20, 2011* David Minoru Nakamura, 79, of Honolulu, a retired bartender for Royal Hawaiian Mai Tai Bar and an Army veteran, died in Lahaina. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Elaine; sons David, Todd and Chad; daughters Faith Miura, Nalani Seaman and Lisa Nihei; brothers Tamotsu, Roy, James and Bert; sisters Hazel Uehara, Teruko Takazono, Nancy Nagatoshi and Laura Iwaki; and seven grandchildren. Services: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Inurnment to follow at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 September 2011]

Nakamura, Dorothy Nobuko "Dot", *Nov. 7, 2011* Dorothy Nobuko "Dot" Nakamura, 86, of Honolulu, a waitress at Stewart Pharmacy and Jolly Roger Restaurant in Waikiki, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by sons Thomas, Wayne, Melvin S. and Bert; daughter Sharon Yamamoto; six grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Inurnment: 2:15 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 November 2011]

**Nakamura, Edythe Kiyoko,** *Aug. 25, 2011* Edythe Kiyoko Nakamura, 92, of Honolulu, a Tori Richard Ltd. retiree, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Gary; daughters Anna Yokoyama and Doris Yasuda-Harada; sisters Edna Miyasato, Norma Kuwaye and Nancy Nakaya; eight grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Nuuanu MemorialPark &Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 September 2011]

**Nakamura, Florence S.**, *Aug. 3, 2011* Florence S. Nakamura, 80, of Honolulu died in Mililani. She was born in Kona. She is survived by son Daniel, daughter Lynne Harrison, sisters Hatsume Oyama and Alice Kono, and four grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 August 2011]

Nakamura, Harold H., *June 18, 2011* Harold H. "Naka" Nakamura, 83, of Wahiawa, a retired Hawaiian Tel employee, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by son Bruce H., daughter Jill R. Wong, sister Jane Matsumoto and five grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Burial: 1 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 July 2011]

**Nakamura, Hisao,** *Jan. 3, 2011* Hisao "Naka" Nakamura, 85, of Honolulu, a president of Lamers Enterprise Inc., former owner of Oahu Welding and Brown Welding and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Anahola, Kauai. He is survived by wife Hannah K.; sons Brian T. and Wesley H.; daughter Audrey R. Akazawa; brothers Shinji "Burt" and Sueki; sisters Kimie "Kay" and Fusae Momoki, Setsuko "Sets" Nakamura and Haruno Inazaki; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 January 2011]

**Nakamura, Itsuo,** *July 4, 2011* Itsuo "Ned" Nakamura, 78, of Wailuku, died in Wailuku. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Nancy, sons Anthony and Alton, sisters Ethel Hashimoto and Lillian Fujikami, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Friday at Nakamura Mortuary. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 July 2011]

**Nakamura, Jane Sumiko,** *April 12, 2011* Jane Sumiko Nakamura, 84, of Wahiawa, a retired Del Monte-Kunia Federal Credit Union general manager, died in Honolulu. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by sons Lee, Lew and Lester; daughter Lynn; sister Elsie Tanaka; and a grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 May 2011]

Nakamura, Ken Mitsuo, *Oct. 31, 2011* Ken Mitsuo Nakamura, 57, of Kailua, an agriculture inspector, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Kailua. He is survived by wife Catherine "Katy," son McKenna G., daughter Kiley S., brothers Chester and Harry, and sister Faye. Services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 November 2011]

**Nakamura, Kent Mitsuo,** *Oct. 31, 2011* Kent Mitsuo Nakamura, 57, of Kailua, an agriculture inspector, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Kailua. He is survived by wife Catherine "Katy," son McKenna G., daughter Kiley S., mother Sally S., brothers Chester and Harry, and sister Faye. Services held. Incorrect information published in an obituary Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 November 2011]

Nakamura, Michael Tsuneo, *Jan. 7, 2011* Michael Tsuneo Nakamura, 94, of Pearl City, former owner of North American Life Insurance Agency, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Kahaluu. He is survived by son Randal, daughters Sharon Kurz and Myrtle James, sister Yuriko Yanagisako, six grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 February 2011]

**Nakamura, Mitchell Spencer**, *June 23, 2011* Mitchell Spencer "Mitch" Nakamura, 68, of Lihue, a heavy equipment operator and a fisherman, died in Kauai Veterans Memorial Hospital. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by sons Allen and Joe Bactad, Tom Benuzui and Mitchell Nakamura; daughters Charmaine and Raynette Bactad, Helen Tokuda, Cheryl Lemalu, Patricia Arizo, Dene Soares, Leilani Squire and Eunice Estacio; hanai daughter Leolani Velasco; brother William; sisters Lani and Momi Nakamura, and Lana Lopes; 46 grandchildren; and 86 great-

grandchildren. Services: 9 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Kauai Mortuary, Koloa. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 July 2011]

**Nakamura, Neil Shizuto,** *Oct. 23, 2011* Neil Shizuto Nakamura, 58, of Ewa Beach, a MidWeek director of printing, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Monterey, Calif. He is survived by wife Jo Ann "Joey," son Drew, mother Rose and sister Gwen. Visitation: 1 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 November 2011]

**Nakamura, Pauline A.**, *July 26, 2011* Pauline A. Nakamura, 60, of Honolulu, a United Airlines supervisor, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Richard F.; daughters Jessica and Lauren; mother Eleanor Tanaka; brothers Harold and Alfred Tanaka; sisters Ella Hakoda, Thelma Hamano and Gail Mizokawa; and a grandchild. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 August 2011]

**Nakamura, Reiko,** *Aug. 20, 2011* Reiko Nakamura, 75, of Kailua, a retired secretary at Shredded Foam of Hawaii, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Herbert T., daughter Carol S. and brother Ichiro Ito. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 September 2011]

**Nakamura, Richard Kiyoshi "Curly",** *July 19, 2011* Richard Kiyoshi "Curly" Nakamura, 84, of Honolulu, a retired machinist at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother Ralph K. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 August 2011]

Nakamura, Setsuko "Sets", *Nov. 22, 2011* Setsuko "Sets" Nakamura, 91, of Waialua died in Honolulu. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by son Jerry, daughter Janis Honda, brother Harold Kajiwara and sisters Nobuku Tsue and Nancy Yamamoto. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 December 2011]

**Nakamura, Shizuo,** *Oct. 12, 2011* Shizuo Nakamura, 85, of Honolulu, a retired Honolulu firefighter, died in Palolo Chinese Home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughters Lori M. and Wendy K., sisters Joan Tanaka and Harriet Imai, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 October 2011]

**Nakamura, Stella Fusaye,** *Feb. 20, 2011* Stella Fusaye Nakamura, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Okuhara Foods Inc. food processor, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sisters Grace C. and Joyce S. Nakamura and Agnes Y. Kubota. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 April 2011]

**Nakamura, Tadayuki**, *May 24, 2011* Tadayuki Nakamura, 95, of Honolulu, a Wong's Auto Shop mechanic, died in Ho-nolulu. He was born in Ho-nolulu. Private services. Condolences may be sent online at <u>www.hawaiifuneralservices.com</u>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 June 2011]

**Nakamura, Yukiko,** *March 4, 2011* Yukiko Nakamura, 75, of Los Angeles, formerly of Kona, a department store customer service representative, died in Los Angeles. She was born in Kona. She is survived by brothers Charles and Kiyoshi, and sisters Haruko Mashiba and Kiyoko Ishikane. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 April 2011]

Nakamura-Oclinaria, Beverly Keiko, *June 29, 2011* Beverly Keiko Nakamura-Oclinaria, 46, of Honolulu, formerly of Volcano, Hawaii, a respiratory therapist with St. Francis Medical Center East and Convalescent Center of Honolulu, died in Honolulu. She was born in Japan. She is survived by husband Isaac; daughter Kristy Ann A. Oclinaria; mother Joella Nakamura; brothers Berin, Boyd and Brandt; sister Bambi Nakamura; and grandparent Beatrice Winterkorn. Services: 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Sunday at Keehi Lagoon Park (makai side at picnic site No. 5). Casual aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 July 2011]

**Nakandakari, Yoshiko,** *Jan. 12, 2011* Yoshiko Nakandakari, 94, of Kapolei, a homemaker, died. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by son Calvin; daughters Harriet Sadanaga, Leatrice Nakandakari, Maxine Mayeda, Sharon Ito and Vicky Kennedy; sisters Doris Yamashiro and Gladys Horner; six grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 February 2011]

**Nakanishi, Edward Koki**, *Nov. 18, 2011* Edward Koki Nakanishi, 61, of Kailua, a JTB Hawaii Inc. manager of information systems and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Yamaguchi, Japan. He is survived by wife Barbra K., daughter Elyssa K., son Bryant K., mother Yaeko, brother Albert K. and sisters Nanae Nagaoka-Fralick and Jodilyn K. Kunimoto. Visitation: 3:30 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Celebration of life: 4:30 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 November 2011]

Nakanishi, Richard Hiroshi, *Oct. 14, 2011* Richard Hiroshi Nakanishi, 73, of San Mateo, Calif., a medical technologist, botanist and a former Army first lieutenant died in Everett, Wash. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Doris, son Dean and three grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Nov. 19 at Honolulu Christian Church. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 October 2011]

Nakano, Clara Natsuno Kawata, *May 26, 2011* Clara Natsuno Kawata Nakano, 90, of Kailua, a retired state Department of Taxation clerk and key punch operator at Castle & Cooke, formerly Dole Cannery, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons the Rev. Warren and Mark, and caregiver and daughter-in-law Lynne. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 June 2011]

Nakano, George, *Sept. 23, 2011* George Nakano, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Macy's salesman, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in San Jose, Calif. He is survived by wife Aiko "Alice"; daughters Sheryl Nakano, Julie Nakano-McDonald, Carole Mito and Sharon Yamauchi; brothers Hank and Jim; five grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 October 2011]

**Nakano, Helen Kimi,** *Sept. 14, 2011* Helen Kimi Nakano, 91, of Honolulu died in Convalescent Center of Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Harvey K. and Dr. Gordon M., four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: noon. Aloha attire. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to American Cancer Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 September 2011]

Nakano, Keith H., *April 4, 2011* Keith H. Nakano, 60, of Honolulu, a Costco retiree and owner of KHN Contracting, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Wendy, sons Joshua and Caleb, parents Keiji and Betty, and sisters Janice Ogoso and Lori Nakano. Services: 1 p.m. Saturday at Aina Haina Kingdom Hall. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 May 2011]

Nakano, Mark Kiyoharu, *Sept. 15, 2011* Mark Kiyoharu Nakano, 63, of Mililani, a retired civilian employee at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard and an Army veteran, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Luana and son Aran. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 October 2011]

Nakao, Hajime, *Feb. 8, 2011* Hajime Nakao, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Sheraton Princess Kaiulani Hotel maintenance engineer and an Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Kealakekua, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Masako, son Layton H., brothers Masao and Jerry M., sisters Masako Matsumoto and Miyoko Takegami, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 March 2011]

Nakao, Hidemi, *April 21, 2011* Hidemi Nakao, 84, of Kahului died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Aiko, son Glenn, sisters Grace Rauschenburg and Yukimi Shoda, two grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Grace Bible Church, Kahului. Services: 11 a.m. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 April 2011]

Nakaoka, Charlotte Misuko, *June 6, 2011* Charlotte Misuko Nakaoka, 90, of Honolulu, a Tanji Housemovers co-owner, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Steven, Benjamin, Garrick and Melvin; daughters Diana Yanase and Doris Kawano; brother Sadaichi Tanji; sister Katsuko Tanji; 14 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Shingon Mission of Hawaii, 915 Sheridan St. Services: 10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 June 2011]

**Nakasato, Nora Harue,** *June 13, 2011* Nora Harue Nakasato, 86, of Kaneohe, formerly of Honolulu, a retired sales clerk at Ethel's Dress Shop, died in Ann Pearl Care Home Inc. She was born in Honohina, Hawaii. She is survived by sisters Miyoko Ganeko and Ellen "Chiyo" Aono. Visitation: 11 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: noon. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 July 2011]

Nakashima, David Momojiro, *June 27, 2011* David Momojiro Nakashima, 94 of Mililani, a carpenter for the Army, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Paia, Maui. He is survived by wife Harue, sons Myles and Aaron, daughters Elsie Nonaka and Danette Omiya, 13 grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 July 2011]

**Nakashima, Juliette Kikue,** *July 17, 2011* Juliette Kikue Nakashima, 93, died. She was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Clarence I., sons David and Kyle, daughter Ann Imus, sisters Lillian Yamanaka and Rochelle Shimabuku, and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. Donations suggested to Nikkei Concerns, 1601 East Yesler Way, Seattle, WA 98122. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Nakashima, Katsumi,** *March 25, 2011* Katsumi Nakashima, also known as "Kats" and "Naka", 83, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Dredging Co. and Pacific Construction carpenter and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Kahului. He is survived by wife Jean, sons Kenneth and Dean, daughter Kathy Sakamoto, brother Masaji and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Nakashima, Mitsuko,** *Nov. 13, 2011* Mitsuko Nakashima, 91, of Honolulu died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Naalehu, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Tsukasa and Satoru, daughters Tomoko Ota and Lianne K. Uehara, brother Makoto Fujioka, sister Asae Nakaoka, nine grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Services at noon Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 November 2011]

**Nakashima, Ralph Kasumi**, *June 24, 2011* Ralph Kasumi Nakashima, 74, of Pearl City, a retired U.S. Postal Service letter carrier, died in Honolulu. He was born in Haiku, Maui. He is survived by wife Annette, daughters Tracy Uchishiba and Sharon Nakashima, brother Larry, sisters Sylvia Harima and Shizuka Owara, and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2011]

Nakashima, Richard Yasuyuki "Yasu", *Sept. 18, 2011* Richard Yasuyuki "Yasu" Nakashima, 92, of Aiea, a retired Pearl Harbor Public Works Center maintenance supervisor, retired Aloha Stadium employee and an Army veteran who served in World War II with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, died in Hospice Hawaii Palolo Home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Gladys Y., son David Y., daughter Christine A. Nakashima-Heise and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

**Nakashima, Shigemitsu,** *Feb. 5, 2011* Shigemitsu "Shig" Nakashima, 89, of Kaneohe, a former state public welfare administrator and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Janet, sons Gerald and Michael, daughters Karen Kimura and Ellen Nakashima, brother Richard "Yasu," six grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Sunday at Moanalua Gardens Missionary Church, 1401 Mahiole St. Celebration of life: 3 p.m. Donations may be made to Hospice Hawaii or the American Cancer Society, Hawaii Chapter. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 February 2011]

Nakashima, The Rev. Margaret Fumiko, *June 23, 2011* The Rev. Margaret Fumiko Nakashima, 86, of Honolulu, a retired minister at Tenrikyo Waikiki Kyokai, died at home. She was born in Fukuoka, Japan. She is survived by sons Jay N. and Mark K., daughter Charlyne L., five grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 July 2011] **Nakasone, Bessie Hiroko,** *April 18, 2011* Bessie Hiroko Nakasone, 91, of Hilo, a homemaker and former Cafe 100 waitress, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. She is survived by son Nelson, daughters Pauline Masuda and Karen Fujiyama, sister Judith Uyetake, six grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 April 2011]

**Nakasone, Frances Sadae**, *Nov. 25, 2011* Frances Sadae Nakasone, 81, of Honolulu, a federal government retiree, died in Hale Pulama Mau. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Edward K.; sons Neal and John; daughter Susan; brother Bert Sakumoto; sisters Dorothy Taga, Ethel Nitta, Doris Nakamura and Winifred Fujimoto; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services at noon. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 December 2011]

**Nakasone, Jay Kiyoshi**, *Aug. 7, 2011* Jay Kiyoshi Nakasone, 73, of Kahului, a retired state social worker, died at home. He was born in Paia, Maui. He is survived by mother Doris, son Jayson, daughter Jaye N. Makua, stepdaughter Kahulu Maluo, sister Karen Lederer and six grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services at noon. A shuttle bus service will be available to transport attendees from King's Cathedral Church to the mortuary at 9:30 a.m. Private inurnment at a later date. Aloha aattire. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2011]

**Nakasone, Richard Sadao**, *June 1, 2011* Richard Sadao Nakasone, 78, of Honolulu, a retired accountant for the state Department of Transportation Airports Division, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by mother Tsuruko; brothers James K., Robert T., George M. and Kenneth M.; and sister Jane M. Visitation: noon Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 May 2011]

**Nakasone, Richard Sadao**, *June 1, 2011* Richard Sadao Nakasone, 78, of Honolulu, a retired accountant for the state Department of Transportation Airports Division, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by mother Tsuruko; brothers James K., Robert T., George M. and Kenneth M.; and sister Jane M. Visitation: noon Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 June 2011]

Nakasone, Toshiyuki, *Oct. 24, 2011* Toshiyuki Nakasone, 91, of Aiea, a retired Aiea High School principal and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by wife Grace T.; son Ken A.; daughters Karen N. Matsunaga, Laura J. Okamoto and Irene N. Harada; brother Richard M.; sister Lily Y. Goto; and eight grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 November 2011]

**Nakata, Elaine Shizue,** *June 19, 2011* Elaine Shizue Nakata, 88, of Honolulu, a retired bookkeeper, died in Kuakini Geriatric Care Inc. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Dr. Harry H.; son Calvin; daughters Lorraine Pagano, Judith Maetani and Audrey Nakata; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

Nakata, George "G", *Sept. 22, 2011* George "G" Nakata, 83, of Honolulu, former owner of Hawaii Tank Lines and an Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Huelo, Maui. He is survived by brother Tokuzo and sister Violet A. Imoto. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 October 2011]

Nakata, George Yoshimasa, *Sept. 1, 2011* George Yoshimasa Nakata, 71, of Honolulu, a retired carpenter, died in Honolulu. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by wife Judith U.; daughters Georgine K. and Julie M. Nakata, and Cindy S. Silva; brother Katsuo; sisters Hatsuyo Shiroma, Helen Nakasone and Mary Toyama; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Inurnment: 10 a.m. Sept. 26 at Valley of the Temples. Casual attire. No flowers. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2011]

**Nakata, Hilo Hiroyoshi,** *Dec. 26, 2010* Hilo Hiroyoshi Nakata, 89, of Waipahu, a retired U.S. government mason at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard and an Army veteran with K Company, 442nd Infantry Regimental Combat Team, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Ethel M.; son Ken; daughters Doreen Gabaylo, Julie Tam, Amy Kaneshiro, Karen Asada and Lynn Momohara; brother Toshio; sister Kay Fletcher; 10 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 January 2011]

Nakata, Kengo, *Oct. 20, 2011* Kengo Nakata, 79, of Wahiawa, a delivery driver at Naval Exchange, Pearl Harbor, and a retired Air Force master sergeant at Mountain Home Air Force Base, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by brother Raymond and sister Clara Ross. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 November 2011]

**Nakata, Larry Kiyoshi,** *Nov. 16, 2011* Larry Kiyoshi Nakata, 90, of Honolulu, a tire recapper at General Tires, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Haiku, Maui. He is survived by daughters Charlene K.N. Lee and Fay T. Nakata; brothers Ted and Kiyomatsu Nakata, and George S. and Richard K. Shimabukuro; and sisters Sadako Ginoza, Miyo Shiroma, Mary Arakaki, Alice T. Shimabuku and Alma Y. Kaneshiro. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 November 2011]

**Nakata, Larry Kiyoshi,** *Nov. 16, 2011* Larry Kiyoshi Nakata, 90, of Honolulu, a tire recapper at General Tires, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Haiku, Maui. He is survived by daughters Charlene K.N. Lee and Fay T. Nakata; brothers Ted and Kiyomatsu Nakata, and George K. and Richard K. Shimabukuro; and sisters Sadako Ginoza, Miyo Shiroma, Mary Arakaki, Alice T. Shimabuku and Alma Y. Kaneshiro. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Incorrect information in an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 November 2011]

Nakata, Larry Tadashi, *March 22, 2011* Larry Tadashi Nakata, 92, of Wahiawa died in Wahiawa. He was born in Paumalu. He is survived by sons Melvin, Norman and Keith; daughter

Pamela; four grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 April 2011]

**Nakata, Sally Sayoko**, *March 2, 2011* Sally Sayoko Nakata, 70, of Honolulu, a retired Tripler Army Medical Center dental hygienist, died. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by sons Kent K., Earl S. and Lloyd A.; brothers Gilbert T. and Ralph Kakiuchi; and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

Nakata, Sally Sayoko, *March 2, 2011* Sally Sayoko Nakata, 70, of Honolulu, a retired Tripler Army Medical Center dental hygienist, died. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by sons Kent K., Earl S. and Lloyd A.; brothers Stanley and Ralph Kakiuchi; and four grandchildren. Private services. Incorrect information in an obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 March 2011]

Nakata, Takemitsu, *Jan. 3, 2011* Takemitsu "Nick" Nakata, 77, of Kaneohe, a retired Continental Airlines aircraft mechanic, died in Kailua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Shirley; daughters Shari and Nancy; brothers Edwin and Lawrence; sisters Nobuko Nakano, Suemi Nakata, Amy Ballard and Rose Kelley; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 February 2011]

**Nakata, Tamao,** *April 5, 2011* Tamao "Eddie" Nakata, 83, of Aiea, founder and owner of Holiday Mart Barber and Beauty Shop (now Pearl City Barber Shop), died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Sam and Nelson, stepdaughters Priscilla "Noni" Cummings and Evangeline "Nami" Nakata, sister Molly Fujimoto, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Committal services: 11:30 a.m. April 26 at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Additional information for an obituary published Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 April 2011]

Nakata, Tamao, *April 5, 2011* Tamao Nakata, 88, of Aiea, founder and owner of Holiday Mart Barber and Beauty Shop (now Pearl City Barber Shop), died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Sam and Nelson, stepdaughters Priscilla "Noni" Cummings and Evangeline "Nami" Nakata, sister Molly Fujimoto, three grandchildren and two greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Committal services: 11:30 a.m. April 26 at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 April 2011]

**Nakata, Wayne Shoji,** *Oct. 20, 2011* Wayne Shoji Nakata, 64, of Honolulu, a Central Pacific Bank consumer loan department vice president and an Army veteran, died in St. Francis Hospice-West. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Deborah S.; sons Donn S., Jonn S. and Lonn S.; and brother Lloyd S. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 November 2011]

Nakatani, Megumi, *June 4, 2011* Megumi Nakatani, 103, of Hilo, a retired former Ruddle Sales and Stationers Corp. bookkeeper, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is

survived by grandson Keith and granddaughter Patti. Private services. No monetary offerings. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Nakatani, Roy Y.,** *Aug. 10, 2011* Roy Y. Nakatani, 92, of Waipahu, retired owner of Nakatani Farm and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Bernice T.; sons James J., Don S., Guy Y. and Dale T.; daughter Joan Sasaki; sisters Ethel M. Kunishige and Lorraine H. Sugihara; seven grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 August 2011]

**Nakatsu, Jerry Kazumi**, *June 23, 2011* Jerry Kazumi Nakatsu, 69, of Kailua, a retired Army sergeant first class and Pearl Harbor Environmental Project specialist who served in the Vietnam War, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Carol; sons Gary, Michael and Brian; brother Alan; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Private inurnment. Casual attire. No flowers. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 July 2011]

**Nakauye, Beatrice Ayako,** *March 20, 2011* Beatrice Ayako Nakauye, 56, of Kailua, a First Hawaiian bank retiree, died in Anaheim, Calif. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Dennis; sons John and Ian; mother Yvonne Tani; sisters Ichiko Tani, Audrey E. Williams and Laurie Shichida; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Private inurnment. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 April 2011]

Nakayama, Ann Asako, *Sept. 12, 2011* Ann Asako Nakayama, 79, of Kohala, Hawaii, a retired elementary school teacher, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. She was born in Kohala. She is survived by husband Seifuku, son Cooper, daughter Karen Mau, brother Jerry Ogata, sister Jeanette Yasuda and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Kohala Jodo Mission, Kapaau. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 October 2011]

**Nakayama, Donald S.**, *Jan. 2, 2011* Donald S. Nakayama, 69, of Mililani died in Kapolei. He was born in Hanamaulu, Kauai. He is survived by brother Stanley; sisters Agnes Tubania, Mary Chambers and Carol Kamemoto; and caregiver Melinda Benedicto. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 January 2011]

**Nakayama, Motoharu,** *Jan. 25, 2011* Motoharu Nakayama, 91, of Honolulu, a nurseryman and a retired Hilton Hawaiian Village gardener, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Gary S. and Dale H., daughter Lori M.N. Shimoda, brother Hideo, sister Martha T. Nakamura and five grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 February 2011]

**Nakea, Laura Leialoha,** *Oct. 7, 2011* Laura Leialoha Nakea, 94, of Lahaina died. She was born on Lanai. She is survived by sons Robert S., Andrew and Kenneth W. Keaunui, Edward E. and Jonathan M. Keawe, and Max Makanani; daughters Alexa K. Vaught, Rose Ann K. Swezey and Faith K. Sandi; 23 grandchildren; 44 great-grandchildren; and five great-great-grandchildren. Services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 October 2011]

**Naki, Benjamin Kealahou Jr.,** *March 3, 2011* Benjamin Kealahou "Coaches" Naki Jr., 59, of Pearl City died in Pearl City. He was born on Molokai. He is survived by son Benjamin III, daughter Janeen Naki-Woodard, mother Melva, sister Roxanne French and four grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 March 2011]

**Naki, Ulrich Kealoha,** *June 27, 2011* Ulrich Kealoha Naki, 54, of Hauula, a laborer, minister and an Army and National Guard veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Troy and Shane; daughters Jessica Chavez, Koriann Naki and Shannon Dejong; brothers Cy T. Jr. and Josiah P.; sisters Rita Makekau, Gail DeCambra, Makanani Andrews and Tuesday Naki; and five grandchildren. Services: noon today at Hauula Beach Park. Lunch to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Nako, Gladys Yoshiko,** *Oct. 23, 2011* Gladys Yoshiko Nako, 91, of Kihei, Maui, a yard maintenance worker for Anne Carter in Kula, Maui, died at home. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by brothers Roy T. and William T., and sister Amy E. Kigawa. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 November 2011]

Nakoa, MaryEllen MaileLehua Louisian, *May 14, 2011* MaryEllen MaileLehua Louisian "Suki" Nakoa, 75, of Honolulu, a retired Lanai High and Elementary School head custodian, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born on Lanai. She is survived by husband Theodore "Buddy," sons Jonah and Ernest, daughters Belinda Nakoa-Patinio and Rebecca "Maile" Nakoa-Allin, sisters Charlotte Holsomback and Herminia Morita-Laney, 14 grandchildren and 16 greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at United Gospel Fellowship, Mililani. Services: 10 a.m. Additional services: 8 a.m. June 9 in Koele, Lanai. Burial: noon at Lanai Veterans Cemetery. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 May 2011]

Nalimu, George Kekaualua, *April 1, 2011* George Kekaualua "Keoki" Nalimu, 52, of Waimea, Hawaii, formerly of Hilo, a millwright, carpenter, diesel mechanic, heavy equipment operator, truck driver and Navy veteran, died in Kona Community Hospital. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by companion Joycelyn Revilla; daughter Kapuanani; hanai daughters Jalene and Jazelle Yamamoto; mother Miriam P.H. Sordillia; brothers Alex Candelario, and John and Lambert Nalimu; sisters Mary Delos Santos, Sherry Bass, Nadine Taylor, Eunice Bagorio, Nadiline Frendo, and Laura and Lorna Sordillia; and six hanai grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 April 2011]

Nam, Kwang Woo, *July 15, 2011* Kwang Woo Nam, 90, of Honolulu, a retired Korean government employee, died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation & Nursing Center. He was born in Seoul. He is survived by wife Young Soon; sons Ki-Sul, Ki-Hung, Ki-Hyon and Ki-Suk; daughter Ki-Chun Jung; sister Gil-Woo; and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at St. Pius X, 2821 Lowrey Ave. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 July 2011]

Nam, Man Pun, *June 5, 2011* Man Pun Nam, 71, of Aiea died in Liliha Health Care Center. She was born in Korea. She is survived by husband Young Woo, son Ki Hoon, brother Yong Hon Yu, sister Tammy Yu and two grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 June 2011]

Namae, Ethel Yoshiko, *Oct. 9, 2011* Ethel Yoshiko Namae, 93, of Wahiawa died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by sisters Betty S. Villatora and Jennie A. Fujii. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 November 2011]

Namahoe, June Kaahumanu Spalding, *Jan. 1, 2011* June Kaahumanu Spalding Namahoe, 82, of Waianae, a retired state maintenance supervisor, died in Leeward Integrated Health. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Imaikalani Jr., Bennet and Dwayne; daughter Sherylyne Akao; sister Elizabeth Tai; eight grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 January 2011]

Namahoe, Leslie James Iokepa "Kepa", *Sept. 22, 2011* Leslie James Iokepa "Kepa" Namahoe, 24, of Haiku, Maui, a plumber's assistant and a former dishwasher at Mama's Fish House Restaurant and cook for Beach Bums Restaurant and 808 Cafe Restaurant, died at home. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by father Leslie James "Bo" Carvalho; mother Lynette P. Hee; brothers Ikaika and Jeremy Valoroso; sisters Shanelle and Shellyann Hee and Sherry Stillman; and grandparents Marie and Paddy "Maka" Carvalho. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 September 2011]

Namaka, Hazel Sau Tau, *Oct. 26, 2011* Hazel Sau Tau Namaka, 91, of Honolulu, a retired secretary at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard's commander's office, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honouliuli. She is survived by daughters Lynette Pamatigan and Cynthia Namaka; brother Carlton "Chubby" Loo; sisters Carolyn Tani, Bertha Chong and Edna Tseu; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Graveside services: 11 a.m. Friday at the cemetery. Aloha attire. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 November 2011]

Nambu, Stanley S., *June 6, 2011* Stanley S. "Stan" Nambu, 57, of Honolulu, a retired Board of Water Supply inspector, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Catherine S. Yoo, parents Manabu and Sueno, brother Clifford and sisters Diana Teixeira and Jo Ann Kobayashi. Visitation: 11:30 a.m. Sunday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Private inurnment. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 June 2011]

Namiki, Betty Hatsue, *Jan. 16, 2011* Betty Hatsue Namiki, 86, of Honolulu, a retired Iolani Sportswear seamstress, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Roger T. and Glenn M., and stepsister Florence Kubota. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 February 2011]

Naniseni, Siaosi Mani Taufa, Feb. 14, 2011 Siaosi Mani Taufa Naniseni, 64, of Kaneohe, a construction worker, died in Waipahu. He was born in Nautoka, Tonga. He is survived by son

Tevita Pikula, daughter Ofa Pikula, brothers Tonolo, Latanoa, Siua, Sione, Fuiva and Siale and sisters Iunisi, Tokilupe, Fololeni, Ofa, Kafuatu and Fanua. Services: 6 p.m. tomorrow at Kahuku Methodist Church. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 February 2011]

**Na-o, Denise Ulualoha**, *May 12, 2011* Denise Ulualoha Na-o, 37, of Waipahu died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by companion Jesse Nielsen; son Jonah A. Rohden-Na-o; daughter Felicia N.K.; father Dennis K. Sr.; brothers David, Dennis K. Jr. and Andrew A.; and sisters Alberta K. Na-o, Alexandria S. Afo, Daysha-Ann K. Pancho, Jamel A. Leota and Mavis P. Hunt. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at the mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 June 2011]

Napihaa, Cecilia L., *July 19, 2011* Cecilia L. Napihaa, 72, of Kapolei, a University of Hawaii Auxiliary Service worker, died in Aiea. She was born on Maui. She is survived by husband Peter K.K. Sr.; sons Peter K.K. Jr., James K., Michael A., KevinLewis K. and Nathan K.; daughter JeannieMarie Pogi; brother Stanley Makekau; sister Deanna Nakamoto; 17 grandchildren; and 33 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 August 2011]

**Napulou-Lopez, Nora Kuuleimamo,** *July 10, 2011* Nora Kuuleimamo Napulou-Lopez, 75, of Waianae, a retired Fisherman's Wharf fish cutter, died in Waianae. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Juan III, Jesse, Jodino and Jonathan Lopez; daughters Juanita Harwood, Julietta Lindsley, Juliandra Brothers, Joreen Anduha, and Jerrilyn and Janell Lopez; brothers John Napulou and Solomon Napulou Jr.; sister Mariah Pana; 32 grandchildren; 56 great-grandchildren; and five great-great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Paradise Chapel Assembly of God, 87-125 Maipaloa Road, Maile. Scattering of ashes: 9 a.m. Saturday at Channels at Nanakuli Beach. Aloha attire. Incorrect information in an obituary published Saturday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 July 2011]

**Napulou-Lopez, Nora Kuuleimamo,** *July 10, 2011* Nora Kuuleimamo Napulou-Lopez, 75, of Waianae, a retired Fisherman's Wharf fish cutter, died in Waianae. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Juan III, Jesse, Jodino and Jonathan Lopez; daughters Juanita Harwood, Julietta Lindsley, Juliandra Brothers, Joreen Anduha, and Jerrilyn and Janell Lopez; brothers John Napulou and Solomon Napulou Jr.; sister Mariah Pana; 32 grandchildren; 56 great-grandchildren; and five great-great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Paradise Chapel Assembly of God, 87-125 Maipaloa Road, Maile. Scattering of ashes: 9 a.m. Saturday at Channels at Nanakuli Beach. Aloha attire. Incorrect information in an obituary published Saturday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 August 2011]

Narito, Angelina L. "Angie", *Aug. 3, 2011* Angelina L. "Angie" Narito, 86, of Kurtistown, Hawaii, a Mauna Loa Macadamia Nut Co. factory worker, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Robert and Bonifacio, daughters Shirley Harvey and Rose Araujo, four grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Thursday at Dodo

Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park, Lehua section. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 August 2011]

Narito, Flora Caluya, *May 21, 2011* Flora Caluya Narito, 88, of Kahului, a Lahaina Shores housekeeper, died in San Diego. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sons Richard, Steven and Lawrence Garalde, and Franklin Narito; daughters Jane Primicias and Francine Narito; brother Frederico Caluya; 13 grandchildren; 13 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 11 a.m. Saturday at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 May 2011]

Narito, Flora Caluya, *May 21, 2011* Flora Caluya Narito, 88, of Kahului, a Lahaina Shores housekeeper, died in San Diego. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sons Richard, Steven and Lawrence Garalde, and Franklin Narito; daughters Jane Primicias and Francine Narito; brother Frederico Caluya; 13 grandchildren; 13 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 11 a.m. Saturday at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 June 2011]

Narito, Flora Caluya, *May 21, 2011* Flora Caluya Narito, 88, of Kahului, a Lahaina Shores housekeeper, died in San Diego. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sons Richard, Steven, Lawrence and Raymond Garalde, and Franklin Narito; daughters Jane Primicias and Francine Narito; brother Frederico Caluya; 13 grandchildren; 13 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 11 a.m. Saturday at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Additional information for an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 June 2011]

**Narito, Stanley Stuart,** *Aug. 25, 2011* Stanley Stuart Narito, 56, of Lovelock, Nev., a registered nurse, died in Nevada. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Terri "Abby"; sons Keanu A., Seth P., Andrew S. and Adam D.; father Stan S.; brother Jason; and sisters Stephanie Sites, Selena Kalahiki and Amanda Narito. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at St. John Evangelist Catholic Church, Mililani. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 October 2011]

**Nartatez, Virgilio Cacpal Sr.,** *Feb. 28, 2011* Virgilio Cacpal Nartatez Sr., 56, of Waipahu, a Direct Support Resources Inc. warehouse technician and a Marine Corps staff sergeant, died in Waipahu. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by wife Leonora D., sons Reginald and Virgilio Jr., stepparents Rosario and Violet Ragasa, brothers Alfonso Jr. and Christopher, and sisters Susan Nartatez and Nida Langer. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Monday at St. Anthony's Catholic Church, Kalihi. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Committal services: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 March 2011]

**Narvaez, Thomas Perez,** *March 4, 2011* Thomas Perez "Tommy" Narvaez, 90, of Aiea, a retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard Shop 11-26 welder and an Army veteran, died in St. Francis Hospice-West. He was born in Aiea. He is survived by wife Adelaide "May;" sons Thomas Jr., Melvin and Lawrence; daughters Yvonne and Gwendolyn; brother Joseph; 16 grandchildren; 13 great-grandchildren; and a great-great- grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Valley of the

Temples Memorial Park Chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at the cemetery. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 March 2011]

**Nascimento, Rodger Keith,** *Feb. 14, 2011* Rodger Keith Nascimento, 57, of Kahului, a Miyake Concrete sales associate, died at home. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Charlene; sons Bryan Cabral, and Damien and Joshua Nascimento; brothers Gwynne and Russell; sister Cynthia McCormick; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Christ the King Church. Mass: 7:30 p.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2011]

Nash, Reginald, *Nov. 22, 2011* Reginald Nash, 88, of Kapahulu, a retired Army master sergeant, died in St. Francis Hospice Nuuanu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Haunani K.; sons Reginald K., Harry R., David K. and Patrick K.; daughters Nani Picerno-Manrique, Ka'ohu'onapua "Pua" Kaninau-Santos, Vanya K. Fagasa, Tracey M. Camara, Keahi Munetake and Jorie Patalinghog; 31 grandchildren; 31 great-grandchildren; and three great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Monday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kalihi Ward. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 December 2011]

**Natividad, Dennis Lorenzo,** *Feb. 3, 2011* Dennis Lorenzo Natividad, 34, of Waipahu, a sixthgrade teacher at St. Joseph School in Waipahu and part-time Costco employee, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Clarita L., fiancee Lorielei A. Agudo, sister Marissa Simpliciano and grandparents Justo and Lourdes Lorenzo. Visitation: 6 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Friday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, 94-675 Farrington Highway, Waipahu. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: noon at Valley of the Temples. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 February 2011]

Nauahi, John, *Oct. 8, 2011* John Nauahi, 79, of Laie, a retired Polynesian Cultural Center mason, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Laie. He is survived by wife Barbara P.; son John Jr.; daughters Sandra A.N. Unga, Barbara U. Nauahi and Vika L. Isadore; brother Gabriel K.; sisters Henrietta Rudisill and Evan Miller; 18 grandchildren; and 16 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Laie North Stake Center. Services: 11 a.m. Graveside services and burial: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 October 2011]

Nauka, Joseph, *March 29, 2011* Joseph "Uncle Joe" Nauka, 77, of Nanakuli, a retiree, died in Pearl City. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by caregiver Sunsiree and sister Eleanor Kaliko. Services: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Nanaikapono Protestant Church. Scattering of ashes to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 April 2011]

**Naula, Miriam Kainoa,** *May 14, 2011* Miriam Kainoa Naula, 82, of Rancho Mirage, Calif., a retired sanitation engineer with the state Department of Transportation, Airports Division, died in Palm Springs, Calif. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Lepeka Jr., Milton and Melson; daughters Nettie L. Peiler and Marvalee Lopez; hanai sons Aaron Wong and Jessie F. Caseres; four grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at St.

Ann's Catholic Church, Kaneohe. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 June 2011]

**Nauyokas, Michael Frank,** *Sept. 5, 2011* Michael Frank Nauyokas, 52, of Honolulu, an attorney, died in Honolulu. He was born in Detroit. He is survived by parents Frank and Mary; companion Suzanne Aquino; brothers Christopher, Peter and Joseph; and sisters Mary Cooper and Sarah Meisner. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 October 2011]

**Navarez, Alejandro Lianos "Ando" Sr.,** *Nov. 15, 2011* Alejandro Lianos "Ando" Navarez Sr., 83, of Waipahu, a retired federal government electrician, died in Leahi Hospital. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by Rosario "Rose," sons Alejandro Jr. and Justin, daughters Julie Osthoff and Judy Navarez, eight grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 November 2011]

**Navarez, Isabel,** *Dec. 14, 2010* Isabel "Bella" Navarez, 79, of Waipahu, a retired Ewa District Court clerk, died in Waipahu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Elizabeth Devela, brother Alejandro, sister Lucia Sandobal, four grandchildren and six great-grand-children. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10:15 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 January 2011]

**Navarro, Josephine**, *Dec. 21, 2010* Josephine Navarro, 77, of Haleiwa died in Wahiawa. She was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Recalte "Tommy"; sons Recalte Jr., Andrew and Reck; daughters Patricia Lumoya, Bernadette Simmons and Cheryle and Randalyn Navarro; brother Norman Ilac; and sisters Angelina "Kay" Acoba and Rose I. Meyer. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at St. John Apostle & Evangelist Church, 95-370 Kuahelani Ave., Mililani. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 January 2011]

**Navarro, Olegario,** *April 3, 2011* Olegario "Gary" Navarro, 84, of Aiea, an employee at Standard Parking Co. and Top of Waikiki restaurant, and an Army veteran, died in Aiea. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by wife Herminia; sons Leo, Rene and Nilo; daughters Ofelia Barrientos and Sylvia Navarro; brother Policarpo; 23 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Friday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Additional information for an obituary published April 13. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 June 2011]

**Navarro, Olegario,** *April 3, 2011* Olegario "Gary" Navarro, 84, of Aiea, an employee of Standard Parking Co. and Top of Waikiki restaurant, and an Army veteran, died in Aiea. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by wife Herminia; sons Leo, Rene and Nilo; daughters Ofelia Barrientos and Sylvia Navarro; brother Policarpo; 23 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Services pending. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 April 2011]

Navasca, Justina Delos Reyes, *Feb. 2, 2011* Justina Delos Reyes Navasca, 89, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in Burgos, Pangasinan, Philippines. She is survived by sons Oscar, Eduardo, Cayetano, Henry, Ely and Rainier; daughters Zenaida Tamboa and Eleanor Kidder; 14 grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-

Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2011]

**Navasca, Sherlita Saludaga,** *March 3, 2011* Sherlita Saludaga "Sherry" Navasca, 57, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Placer Masbate, Philippines. She is survived by husband John C., son John F. Schultze Sr., daughter Jennifer M. Schultze, brothers Charlie and Conos Saludaga, sisters Editha Furst and Helen Hare, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Burial: 2 p.m. Thursday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 March 2011]

Navoa, Clariza Andres, *March 9, 2011* Clariza Andres Navoa, 46, of Wai luku, a Clinical Laboratories of Hawaii lab technician, died in Maui Memo rial Medical Center. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by husband Percival, hanai daughter Geilynd Andres, parents David and Narita Andres, brother Ferdinand Andres and sister Zenaida Tesoro. Visitation: 6 p.m. Monday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Burial in the Philippines at a later date. For online condolences, visit www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 March 2011]

Naweli, The Rev. Jacob Kauinohea, *July 21, 2011* The Rev. Jacob Kauinohea Naweli, 64, of Kailua, head pastor of Hoomana O Ke Akua Ola, Ekalesia O Ka Makua Mau Loa, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Cynthia K., daughter Anakonia Matsumoto, mother Lily Calpito, brothers Willy and George, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 August 2011]

Nazareno, Romeo, *Feb. 26, 2011* Romeo Nazareno, 45, of Kapolei, a Hawthorne Pacific Corp. network support and PC technician, died in Utah. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Jeanette; parents Luis and Eustaquia; and sisters Elisa Marcelo, Merlita and Elena Nazareno, and Anita Lastimosa. Visitation: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at St. Elizabeth Catholic Church, 99-312 Moanalua Road, Aiea. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 March 2011]

**Neal, Edwina Kalanialoha**, *June 15, 2011* Edwina Kalanialoha Neal, 73, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Telephone business office supervisor, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sister Billie Baird and caregiver Aulani Morton. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Inurnment to follow. Aloha attire. Donations suggested to St. Francis Hospice. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 June 2011]

**Nedbalek, Leon Clayton,** *April 22, 2011* Leon Clayton "Ned" Nedbalek, 75, of Mililani, a Wonder View Press co-owner, commercial pilot and retired Air Force lieutenant, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Beeville, Texas. He is survived by wife Lani, son Zane, daughters Malissa and Carla G. and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 May 2011]

**Nedbalek, Leon Clayton,** *April 22, 2011* Leon Clayton "Ned" Nedbalek, 75, of Mililani, a Wonder View Press co-owner, commercial pilot and retired Air Force lieutenant colonel, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Beeville, Texas. He is survived by wife Lani, son Zane, daughters Malissa and Carla G., and a grandchild. Private services. Incorrect information published in an obituary yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 May 2011]

**Nedervelt, Bernard J.**, *May 17, 2011* Bernard J. Nedervelt, 82, of Honolulu, a retired Air Force staff sergeant, died in Honolulu. He was born in Battle Creek, Mich. He is survived by sons Richard and Gary; daughters Lana, Naomi and Diana; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 May 2011]

**Neill, Wilmoth Sharratt**, *May 23, 2011* Wilmoth Sharratt "Puna" Neill, 64, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a retired mason in commercial construction, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Roberta Kyle; son Vincent; daughters Leah and Charlene; hanai daughter Autumn Kyle; brothers Peter, John, Alexander Jr., Philip and Stephen Neill, and Robert Legzdin; sisters Helen Burns, Winifred Walker, Carol Fisher, Linda Aken, Edith Navarro, Alexis Tokuda and Johnette Neill; and five grandchildren. Celebration of life: 9 a.m. Saturday at the Neill home at Keaau Beach. Services: 11 a.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 June 2011]

**Neill, Wilmoth Sharratt,** *May 23, 2011* Wilmoth Sharratt "Puna" Neill, 64, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a retired mason in commercial construction, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Roberta Kyle; son Vincent; daughters Leah and Charlene; hanai daughter Autumn Kyle; brothers Peter, John, Alexander Jr., Philip and Stephen Neill, and Robert Legzdin; sisters Helen Burns, Winifred Walker, Carol Fisher, Linda Aken, Edith Navarro, Alexis Tokuda and Johnette Neill; and five grandchildren. Celebration of life: 9 a.m. Saturday at the Neill home at Keaau Beach. Services: 11 a.m. Aloha attire. Additional information for an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 June 2011]

**Nekoba, Joyce Y.**, *July 29, 2011* Joyce Y. Nekoba, 56, of Honolulu, a registered nurse, died in Honolulu. She was born in Kamakura, Japan. She is survived by husband Benjamin A. Derderian, sons Daron and Derek Miyake, daughter Dacia Miyake, parents Atsushi and Mihoko, and brother Alvin. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Nekoba, Mitsuko**, *March 24, 2011* Mitsuko Nekoba, 97, of Hilo, a retired seamstress for the former Kamehameha Garment Co., died in Hale Anuenue Restorative Care Center, Hilo. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Charles, George, Kenneth and Albert; daughter Thelma Kurokawa; sisters Kazue Tanaka and Kimiko Higuchi; 13 grandchildren; and 16 great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 April 2011]

**Nellis, Roy Wendell**, *Sept. 17, 2011* Roy Wendell Nellis, 44, of Honolulu died in Hospice Hawaii Palolo Home. He was born in Arizona. He is survived by father George M. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 October 2011]

Nelson, Gwendolyn Pilialoha, *Sept. 14, 2011* Gwendolyn Pilialoha Nelson, 45, of Captain Cook, Hawaii, a patient access representative at Kona Community Hospital, caregiver and owner of M.C. and Co. Cleaning Services, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by brother Malcolm, hanai sister Channalee Kamanawa and numerous nephews and nieces. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Keei Ward, Honaunau, Hawaii. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2011]

**Nelson, Janine May Woods,** *Nov. 29, 2011* Janine May Woods Nelson, 66, of Fort Walton Beach, Fla., formerly of Honolulu, a retired college professor, died in Fort Walton Beach. She was born in Washington, D.C. She is survived by sons Paul and Andrew Nelson and Juan Gomez; brother Craig; sister Leandra; and three grandchildren. Services to be held in Fort Walton Beach. Casual attire. No flowers. Donations suggested to the Serous Uterine Cancer Research of the American Cancer Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 December 2011]

**Nelson, Sorence Kaalakea**, *April 27, 2011* Sorence Kaalakea Nelson, 84, of Pearl City, a sheet metal worker, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Ethel Mae, daughters Lyndette Kaluna and Lorrie Nelson, brothers William Hoopii and James Nelson, sisters Leilani Oliveira and Marilyn Willett, five grandchildren, a great-grandchild and two great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 June 2011]

**Nelson, Thomas David**, *Jan. 16, 2011* Thomas David "Tom" Nelson, 78, of Kailua, a handyman and a Navy veteran, died at home. He was born in Oregon City, Ore. He is survived by wife Linda, sons Jeff and Tom Jr., brothers Norman and Jack, and six grandchildren. Services: 2 p.m. Saturday at Faith Baptist Church, Kailua. Scattering of ashes at a later date. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 February 2011]

**Nemec, Roman Edward,** *Aug. 6, 2011* Roman Edward Nemec, 88, of Pahoa, Hawaii, a retired Ford Aerospace electrical engineer, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Italy. He is survived by wife Yulenia. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 August 2011]

**Neri, Adela Montealegre**, *June 8*, *2011* Adela Montealegre Neri, 93, of Ewa Beach, a retired fiscal analyst for the National Housing Authority for the Philippines government, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. She was born in Manila. She is survived by sons Pompey, Danny and Nemesio Jr.; daughters Mariette Gray, Leila Neri-Lunny, Amy Szacinski and Sarah Robert; 15 grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Immaculate Conception Catholic Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 June 2011]

**Nerida Amado N. "Johnny"**, *March 9, 2011* Amado N. "Johnny" Nerida, 68, of Mililani, a Navy veteran, died in Mililani. He was born in Luna, La Union, Philippines. He is survived by wife Elena, sons Joseph and John, daughters Melonie DeMello and Rosalie Nerida, brother Juan, sister Lucena and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at the mortuary.

Prayer: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 April 2011]

**Nerona, Revelino Berganio**, *Dec. 9, 2011* Revelino Berganio Nerona, 85, of Kahului, a retired housekeeper at Stouffer Wailea Beach Resort in Kihei, Maui, died at home. He was born in Luna, La Union, Philippines. He is survived by wife Simeona L.; son Virgilio; daughters Imelda Catiggay, Estelita Agoot, Rosalina "Rose" Tabisula and Patricia Corpuz; brothers Severino and Paulino; sister Lorenza Nodora; 13 grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Kahului Full Gospel Temple. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at the church. Services: 9 a.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. at Maui Memorial Park, Garden of Meditation. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 December 2011]

**Nestel, Brian Louis**, *May 8, 2011* Brian Louis Nestel, 73, of Lawai, Kauai, a Koke'e NASA Tracking Station supervisor and owner of NESCO, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Jersey City, N.J. He is survived by wife Frances, stepson Barney Blankenship and stepdaughter Elizabeth Smith. Services: 6 p.m. today at Kamalani Bridge, Lydgate Beach, Kauai. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 May 2011]

**New, Frances A. "Tunie",** *July 22, 2011* Frances A. "Tunie" New, 61, of Waianae died in Waianae. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Ronald Sr.; sons Ronald Jr. and Mark; daughters Reene Hess, Regina Sabala, Michelle Szadkowski-Poti and IvyJean New-Christopher; brothers Eugene "Pui" and Tommy Teixeira; sisters Cynthia Sterner and Susan and Vivian "April" Teixeira; 28 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitations: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday and 8:30 a.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Tuesday and 10 a.m. Wednesday. Committal services: 1 p.m. Wednesday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual and aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 August 2011]

**Newhouse, Paul Kaipo,** *Oct. 15, 2011* Paul Kaipo Newhouse, 58, of Hauula, a Continental Airlines technical support for aircraft maintenance, died in Kahuku. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Malia, sons Kaipo and Chris, daughter Honi, mother Harriet Ho'opai-Philips, brother Steven and sisters Winona Lolofie, Leanne Vaivai, Michelle Nelson, Cheynne Hampton, Cheryl-Ann Hemi, Cathrine Fujihara and Noelle Newhouse. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 November 2011]

Newhouse, Steven Phillip Manuailehua, *Dec. 14, 2011* Steven Phillip Manuailehua Newhouse, 57, of Keokea, Maui, a Goodfellow Brothers project manager, died at home. He was born on Oahu. He is survived by wife Robin; son Bill-Rylen Hosino; daughters Kimberley K. Newhouse and Alayna-Dee Hosino; mother Harriet Hoopai; brothers Glenn and Michael Hampton; sisters Winona Lolofie, Lee-Anne Vaivai, Michaell Nelson, Cheyenne Hampton, Catherine Hampton-Fujihara, CherylAnn Hemi and Noelle Newhouse; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services to follow. Scattering of ashes at a later date. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 December 2011]

**Newman, Annette Judy Ayako**, *Dec. 9, 2011* Annette Judy Ayako Newman, 60, of Waimanalo, a school health aide and hotel management employee, died at home. She was born in Kona. She is survived by husband Stephen, daughters Sarah and Amy, brothers Robert and Alec Lebel, sister Arlene Rosehill and two grandchildren. Celebration of life: 2 p.m. Saturday at the family home[Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 December 2011]

Newman, Richard Stanley "Rick", *Nov. 29, 2011* Richard Stanley "Rick" Newman, 29, of Kailua-Kona, a Kealakehe High School computer educator, died. He was born in Phoenix. He is survived by parents David and Renee, brother Robert and grandparents Stan and Kathy Heathman. Celebration of life: 4 p.m. Sunday at Unity Church of Kona-Kohala. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 December 2011]

Newman, Vaughn William, *Feb. 21, 2011* Vaughn William Newman, 80, of Kaneohe, a truck driver, Safeway manager and Navy veteran, died in Kailua. He was born in Warren, Ohio. He is survived by wife Fay; daughter Valerie; stepdaughters Wilma Keller, Evelyn Elworth and Daphne, Beverly and Kimberly Matayoshi; sister Jean Sheildes; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 March 2011]

**Newville, Donald E.**, *Dec. 12, 2010* Donald E. Newville, 70, of Altoona, Wis., formerly of Hawaii, a former state social worker supervisor and assistant Oahu branch administrator, and founder of Trinity Community Aid Network, died at home. He was born in Barron County, Wis. He is survived by wife Ruth, son James, daughters Karen Tom and Marie Dow, and numerous grandchildren. Services held in Wisconsin. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 April 2011]

**Ng**, Joe, *Dec. 25, 2010* Joe Ng, 94, of Kaneohe, a sheet metal worker at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Joe Jr., daughters Carolyn Walsh and Geraldine Lum, sisters Bea Wong and Mildred Chun, eight grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 January 2011]

**Ng, Kwan Ying**, *Sept. 22, 2011* Kwan Ying Ng, 80, of Honolulu, died. She was born in Canton, China. She is survived by husband Piu; sons Siu Cheung, Siu Hong and Kenneth; daughters Sin Sim Lau, Sin Lin Wu, Sin Hung Ma and Sin Yung Sosna; 13 grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 October 2011]

**Ng, Lam,** *April 11, 2011* Lam Ng, 74, of Honolulu, a cook, died in Honolulu. He was born in Kowloon, Hong Kong. He is survived by wife Wai Hing, sons Thomas and Sam, daughter Julie Medina and four grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Thursday at Valley of the Temples. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at the cemetery. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 April 2011]

**Ngayan, German**, *April 26, 2011* German Ngayan, 90, of Kahuku, a retired driver with city transportation and Kahuku Sugar Plantation, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Laoag, Ilocos

Norte, Philippines. He is survived by sons Ernest and Larry; daughters Bonnie Holmbeck, Cora Johnson, Diana Lindholm and Marlene Fantus; 13 grandchildren; and 15 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at the cemetery. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 April 2011]

**Nguyen, Co Van,** *Nov. 18, 2011* Co Van Nguyen, 73, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. He was born in Bien Hoa, Vietnam. He is survived by wife Lieu Thi Tran. Visitation: 5:15 p.m. Thursday at Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa, 712 N. School St. Mass: 5:30 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 November 2011]

**Nguyen, Ngoc Quang,** *Feb. 5, 2011* Ngoc Quang Nguyen, 75, of Honolulu, a retired lieutenant colonel in the South Vietnamese army and a certified public accountant, died. He was born in Vietnam. He is survived by wife Kim H.; sons Chau, Bau and Nga; daughter Hieu; several brothers and sisters; and 11 grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. tomorrow at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Additional services in Houston at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 February 2011]

**Nguyen, Tammy Duc**, *June 3, 2011* Tammy Duc Nguyen, 54, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died. She was born in Vietnam. She is survived by husband Tom T.; sons Thomas, Timothy, Tommy, Tony, Johnny, Johntin, Davis and Travis; daughters Myle and Cindy; brothers Men, Trinh, Hien, Vinh and Phong; sisters Thuong, Thu and Trang "Elaine"; and a grandchild. Services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Nguyen, Tuyet T.,** *Feb. 6, 2011* Tuyet T. Nguyen, 80, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in North Vietnam. She is survived by husband Chi Doan; sons Dzung, Tuan and Toan Doan; daughters Quynh Lewis and Huong, Tu and Van Doan; 10 grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. next Saturday at Valley of the Temples. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 February 2011]

**Nicely, Mildred Kyoko Enga,** *Nov. 20, 2011* Mildred Kyoko Enga Nicely, 82, of Honolulu, a retired Sheraton Waikiki laundry supervisor, died at home. She was born in Aiea. She is survived by sons Terrence R., Rodney D. and Arthur H.; daughter Marla K.; sister Patricia I. Torres; five grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services: 5 p.m. Saturday at Soto Mission of Aiea-Taiheiji, 99-045 Kauhale St. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 December 2011]

**Nichols, Larry,** *June 20, 2011* Larry Nichols, 60, of Honolulu, a retired electrician, died in Honolulu. He was born in Wichita, Kan. He is survived by daughter Angela Lugo, brother Troy, sister Brenda Sanders and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 July 2011]

**Nichols, Olga Catherine**, *March 9, 2011* Olga Catherine "Yogie" Nichols, 64, of Niulii, Hawaii, a program director for Parker School Community Education Program, Kohala Country Fair chairwoman, West Hawaii Mediation Services mediator and a former secretary to Bob Hope, died at home. She was born in Zemun, Yugoslavia. She is survived by husband Kim Sweeney,

hanai son Johnny Jordan, hanai daughter Beatriz Jordan, sister Alexandra Schaaf and two hanai grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 April 2011]

**Nickel, Kekoa Filoialii,** *Sept. 17, 2011* Kekoa Filoialii Nickel, infant son of Walter J. and Jennifer L. of Ewa Beach, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is also survived by sisters Leiana and Kiani, and grandparents Robert and Linda Wightman, and Henry and Malua Nickel. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 October 2011]

Nickell, Alfred Kerr, *Dec. 17, 2011* Alfred Kerr Nickell, 81, of Kahului, a retired Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Co. electrician, died under Kaiser Home Health Care. He was born in Toronto. He is survived by son Alfred; daughters Jan Lorrin and Julia C. Villegas; sisters Elline Rogers, Pat Nickell and Sandra Caulder; five grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. Services: 12:30 p.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Valley Isle Memorial Park, Haiku, Maui. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 December 2011]

**Nicolas, Ean Jay Santos**, *July 26, 2011* Ean Jay Santos Nicolas, infant son of Ervin and Julie Ann of Kapolei, died in San Diego. He was born in Honolulu. He is also survived by grandparents Ernesto and Bernice Nicolas, and Liza A. Mamuad; and great-grandparent Modesto. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at St. Jude Catholic Church, 92-455 Makakilo Drive, Kapolei. Services: 7 p.m. Burial: 10 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2011]

**Nicolas, Rodrigo Caraang**, *July 15, 2011* Rodrigo Caraang "Rudy" Nicolas, 93, of Waipahu, a retired pastor at Bible Baptist Church in Batac City, Ilocos Norte, Philippines, and a retired carpenter, died. He was born in San Nicolas, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by sons Frank, Fernie Sr. and Philip; daughters Rebecca Cabanero and Edith Torio; nine grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Additional services and burial to be held at a later date in Batac City. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 July 2011]

**Niderost, Keala A.**, *June 8, 2011* Keala A. Niderost, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Waikiki Circle Hotel housekeeper, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Bernice K.M. Mau, Sandra Sardinha, Sheila Niderost and Shirley Brown; six grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. No monetary offerings. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

**Niebeling, Robert Henry,** *Jan. 6, 2011* Robert Henry Niebeling, 79, of Waianae, an audiovisual worker with the federal government and an Army retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Lake City, Minn. He is survived by wife Laverne; sons Jere, Baba and Nate Kalima; daughters Mary Jane Shelby, Charlotte Feliciano and Kimi Hina; brothers Gerald, Jim and Davis; sisters Evelyn Doerr and Margaret Books; 17 grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Burial: 11 a.m. Monday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 January 2011]

**Niebeling, Robert Henry,** *Jan. 6, 2011* Robert Henry Niebeling, 79, of Waianae, an audiovisual worker with the federal government and an Army retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Lake City, Minn. He is survived by wife Laverne; sons Robert Niebeling Jr. and Jere, Baba and Nate Kalima; daughters Mary Jane Shelby, Charlotte Feliciano and Kimi Hina; brothers Gerald, Jim and Davis; sisters Evelyn Doerr and Margaret Books; 17 grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Burial: 11 a.m. Monday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Additional information for an obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 January 2011]

**Nielsen, Dale George**, *June 8, 2011* Dale George Nielsen, 62, of Honolulu, a retired Pacific Land & Coffee Corp. vice president and Honolulu businessman, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Salt Lake City. He is survived by wife Georgia, mother Alice and brother Dennis. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

**Nielsen, Patricia M.,** *Dec. 25, 2010* Patricia M. Nielsen, 62, of Honolulu, Oahu Transit Services Inc. vice president of paratransit services, died in Honolulu. She was born in Oregon. She is survived by husband Christopher, brother Patrick M. Doty, sister Phyllis Cipolla and stepfather Dino Gori. Visitation: 4 p.m. Friday at Central Union Church. Services: 5:30 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 January 2011]

Nihei, Sharon Akiko Nakazaki, *March 29, 2011* Sharon Akiko Nakazaki Nihei, 60, of Honolulu, a former Hawaii State Civil Defense personnel office employee and design illustrator for a T-shirt company, died in Ho-nolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Roy H., son Scott K., brothers Dean Y. and Earl K. Nakazaki, and sister Sandra S.N. Dobesh. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 April 2011]

Niheu, Rebecca Kapahu, *April 5, 2011* Rebecca Kapahu Niheu, 83, of Makaweli, Kauai, a retired Gay & Robinson Plantation irrigation specialist, died at home. She was born in Waimea, Kauai. She is survived by daughters Miriam Chavies, Ruth Nizo, Pam Kamakele, Claire Niheu-Yong and Marilyn Niheu; sister Julia Nakaya; 12 grandchildren; and seven great-grand children. Visitation: 3 p.m. tomorrow at Waimea Foreign Church. Services: 5 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 April 2011]

**Nihiser, Chon Sun,** *March 30, 2011* Chon Sun Nihiser, 56, of Mililani, a budget analyst with the 25th Infantry Division, died in Wahiawa. She was born in Busan, South Korea. She is survived by husband Ward S., son Ward S. Jr., daughter Michele L., brother Jeff and sisters Chong Sun Diebold and Duk Sun So. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Committal services: 2 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. Donations suggested to Cancer Treatment Centers of America or Mayo Clinic's Liver Cancer Research and Treatment Center in Phoenix. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 April 2011]

**Nii, Chuji,** *May 31, 2011* Chuji "Charlie" Nii, 94, of Honolulu, a retired nursery owner, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Kanayo Miyama; son Glenn; daughters Betsy Moneymaker, Irene Nii and Stella Chow; brother Shigeki; and sisters Clara Tsumoto, Marion Yamami and Edith Kawashima. Visitation: 4 p.m. Monday at Diamond Head

Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 June 2011]

**Nii, George Yoshio,** *June 19, 2011* George Yoshio "Angel" Nii, 78, of Orange, Calif., a retired gardener and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Darren, daughter Darcy, brother Yoshimi and three grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Burial: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 July 2011]

**Niimi, Alice Tsuyuko,** *Jan. 20, 2011* Alice Tsuyuko Niimi, 77, of Haleiwa, a retired American Savings Bank manager, died in Haleiwa. She was born in Haleiwa. She is survived by daughters Joy Niimi and Cindy Murakami, brother Harold A. Kajiwara, sisters Setsuko Nakamura, Nobuko Tsue and Nancy Yamamoto and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 February 2011]

Niimi, Edith Misao, *June 6, 2011* Edith Misao Niimi, 100, of Honolulu, a retired state Department of Education baker at Pauoa Elementary School, died. She was born in Kahuku. She is survived by sons Andrew and Arthur, daughter Mary Ann Yokoyama, six grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

**Niimi, Yasuo,** *June 22, 2011* Yasuo Niimi, 83, of Keaau, Hawaii, an Army veteran who served during the Korean War and an X-ray and laboratory technician at Sedan City Hospital in Sedan, Kan., died at home. He was born in Mountain View, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Dolores, sons Dennis and Allen, daughters Mara Kerr and Jan Dudgeon, 12 grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 July 2011]

**Nikaido, Helen Midori,** *Jan. 18, 2011* Helen Midori Nikaido, 88, of Honolulu, a retired Del Monte accounting clerk, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sister Frances Y. Ono. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 January 2011]

**Ninger, Momotake,** *June 17, 2011* Momotake Ninger, 73, of Honolulu died at home. He was born in Chuuk, Federated States of Micronesia. He is survived by sons Rogers and Rodley Ninger, and Robinson Dom; brothers Kanfin and Wencher; sisters Fumie Andon, Kachieko Aisek, Arina Ninger and Beauty Chengen; and 10 grandchildren. Services: 2 p.m. Wednesday at Kalihi Baptist Church, 4429 Malaii St. Final services and burial to be held in Chuuk. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 July 2011]

**Nino, Maxine Lani Polina,** *Aug. 5, 2011* Maxine Lani Polina Nino, 45, of Kapaau, Hawaii, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hawi, Hawaii. She is survived by mother Matilda, brother Thaddeus and sister Nina. Visitation: 4 p.m. Sunday at Kohala Baptist Church-Makalapa. Celebration of life: 5 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 10 August 2011]

**Nipp, William Chin Jr.**, *June 9, 2011* William Chin "Sonny" Nipp Jr., 79, of Mililani, a retired postal carrier and Roberts Hawaii Handi-Van school bus driver, died in Mililani. He was born in

Ho-nolulu. He is survived by companion Peggy Chong; sons Clyde and Clinton; daughter Sandra Park; sisters Elaine Myers, Evelyn Militante and Winona Castro; 19 grandchildren; and 37 great-grandchildren. Scattering of ashes: 6 p.m. Saturday at Mokuleia Beach (before Camp Erdman). Loose flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 June 2011]

**Nishi, Itsuji**, *Nov. 7, 2011* Itsuji Nishi, 90, of Waimea, Kauai, died in Lihue. He was born in Camp 6, Kauai. He is survived by wife Yoshiye, sons Geary and Les, daughter Stephanie Quitugua and six grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 October 2011]

**Nishi, Itsuji**, *Nov. 7, 2011* Itsuji Nishi, 90, of Waimea, Kauai, died in Lihue. He was born in Camp 6, Kauai. He is survived by wife Yoshiye, sons Geary and Les, daughter Stephanie Quitugua and six grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 November 2011]

Nishida, Maria Cecilia, *May 13, 2011* Maria Cecilia "Aloma" Nishida, 57, of Kahului died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Pohnpei. She is survived by companion Antreas Abraham; sons Walter, Fred and Steven Jr.; daughter Stefenie Green; brothers Mike and Gabriel Helgenberger; sisters Dekla Helgenberger and Nihni Jacob; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 May 2011]

**Nishida, Sheldon Duke,** *March 24, 2011* Sheldon Duke Nishida, 53, of Gardena, Calif., a Duty Free Shoppers employee, died in Torrance, Calif. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sisters Wanda N. and Robin J. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Nishida, Yayoi Kato,** *Feb. 3, 2011* Yayoi Kato Nishida, 92, of Hilo, a licensed practical nurse in obstetrics at the former Hilo Memorial Hospital and Hilo Hospital (now Hilo Medical Center), died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Craig and Neil, daughters Karen Nishida and Beverly Hollander, brother Shohichi Kato, sister Misuko Inouye and two grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Thursday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Private committal services. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 February 2011]

**Nishie, Uichi**, *Jan. 1, 2011* Uichi "Roger" Nishie, 84, of Kula, a retired U.S. Postal Service clerk and Army veteran, died in Kula Hospital. He was born on Maui. He is survived by brother Roland and sister Eleanor Tanji. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 January 2011]

Nishigata, Herbert K. "Murph", *Nov. 4, 2011* Herbert K. "Murph" Nishigata, 76, of Pearl City died in Honolulu. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Beatrice, sons Clyde M. and Glen S., daughter Darcy, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 November 2011]

**Nishigata, Herbert K. "Murph",** *Nov. 4, 2011* Herbert K. "Murph" Nishigata, 76, of Pearl City died in Honolulu. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Beatrice, sons Clyde M. and Glen S., daughter Darcy, brother Walter, sister Ethel Sakurai, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 November 2011]

**Nishihira, George,** *Dec. 2, 2011* George Nishihira, 69, of Waipahu died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brothers Fred S. Sr. and Socho Jr., and sisters Lillian H. Kakazu, Gail T. Freire, Helen H. Bullion, Doris M. Reed, Catherine N. Nishihira and Linda Y. Herzog. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 December]

**Nishihira, Mari Joy Kawehilani**, *April 20, 2011* Mari Joy Kawehilani Nishihira, infant daughter of Stanton and Sherilyn of Honolulu, died. She is also survived by brothers Micah and Isaiah; sister Miya; grandparents Fred and Janet Nishihira, and Michael and Jeanie Yano; and great-grandparents Yoshiko Takara and Michael Komatsu. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Baptist Church. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 May 2011]

**Nishijo, Mark Nobuo,** *Dec. 28, 2010* Mark Nobuo Nishijo, 61, of Kahului, a Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Co. drip irrigation systems filter servicer and a Home Depot employee, died at home. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by mother Masako, brother Alan and sister Gwen Kunishige. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Paia Mantokuji Soto Mission. Services: 10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 January 2011]

**Nishikawa, Albert Mitsugi,** *July 26, 2011* Albert Mitsugi Nishikawa, 91, of Aiea, a supervisor for the state Department of Transportation Highways Division and an employee at Speedy Supermarket, died in Aiea. He was born in Kaaawa. He is survived by wife Stella K., sons Wayne and Milton, daughter Elaine Leong, nine grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 August 2011]

**Nishikawa, Tod Ryo,** *Nov. 10, 2011* Tod Ryo Nishikawa, 44, of Kaneohe, a self-employed auto mechanic, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Betty K. and brother Greg J. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 December 2011]

**Nishikawa, Tod Ryo,** *Nov. 10, 2011* Tod Ryo Nishikawa, 44, of Kaneohe, a self-employed auto mechanic, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Betty K. and brother Greg J. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 December 2011]

**Nishikawa, Toshinori,** *Sept. 2, 2011* Toshinori Nishikawa, 89, of Hilo, a retired service truck operator for the former Hilo Coast Processing Co., died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honomu, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Fusako "Fuzzy"; sons Nelson, Michael and Clayton; and six grandchildren. Visitation: noon Saturday at Honpa Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin, 398 Kilauea Ave. Services: 1 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 September 2011]

**Nishikawa, Yoshio**, *Dec. 21, 2010* Yoshio Nishikawa, 84, of Kaneohe, a state Department of Education retiree and Army veteran who served in World War II, died at home. He was born in Kaneohe. He is survived by wife Betty K., sons Greg J. and Tod R., brother Kazuo, and sisters Mieko Nishikawa and Sue Nagata. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 January 2011]

**Nishime, Saburo,** *Oct. 26, 2011* Saburo Nishime, 93, of Honolulu, an Army veteran with the 100th Battalion, 442nd Regimental Combat Team, and a retired Air Force electrician, died at home. He was born in Lawai, Kauai. He is survived by wife Setsuko, son Dr. Michael L.,

daughter Dr. Jeanie M., brother Ralph, sisters Tomi Taba and Kiku Okamura, and four grandchildren. Services: 2 p.m. Nov. 26 at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Internment: 2 p.m. Dec. 22 at the National Cemetery of the Pacific at Punchbowl. Reception to follow at the Club 100 Veterans clubhouse, 520 Kamoku St. Casual attire. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to the Club 100 Veterans clubhouse or the Legacy Fund at Punahou School. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 October 2011]

**Nishime, Saburo,** *Oct. 26, 2011* Saburo Nishime, 93, of Honolulu, an Army veteran with the 100th Battalion, 442nd Regimental Combat Team, and a retired Air Force electrician, died at home. He was born in Lawai, Kauai. He is survived by wife Setsuko, son Dr. Michael L., daughter Dr. Jeanie M., brother Ralph, sisters Tomi Taba and Kiku Okamura, and four grandchildren. Services: 2 p.m. Nov. 26 at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Internment: 2 p.m. Dec. 22 at the National Cemetery of the Pacific at Punchbowl. Reception to follow at the Club 100 Veterans clubhouse, 520 Kamoku St. Casual attire. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to the Club 100 Veterans clubhouse or the Legacy Fund at Punahou School. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 November 2011]

**Nishimitsu, Mike Toshiyuki,** *March 10, 2011* Mike Toshiyuki Nishimitsu, 86, of Honolulu, a retired city inspector, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Dorothy, son Glenn, daughter Dale Tamashiro, sisters Kay Nishimitsu and Cleo Sato, five grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 April 2011]

**Nishimoto, Edwin Kiyoshi "Barry",** *July 15, 2011* Edwin Kiyoshi "Barry" Nishimoto, 81, of Las Vegas, a retired electrician and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Helen D., daughter Colette McIntyre, brothers Joseph and Brian, sister Emma Kojiro and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

**Nishimoto, Elaine Mitsuko,** *Jan. 17, 2011* Elaine Mitsuko Nishimoto, 88, of Honolulu, a retired J.C. Penney sales clerk, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Norman H., son Guy H., daughter Janice R., sister Julia Fukumoto, two grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 January 2011]

**Nishimoto, Mable Fumie**, *June 13, 2011* Mable Fumie Nishimoto, 81, of Honolulu, a retired laboratory technician, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by brother Dr. Donald S. Amano. Private services. Donations suggested to a favorite charity in memory of George and Mable Nishimoto. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

**Nishimoto, Norman Harumi,** *June 20, 2011* Norman Harumi Nishimoto, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Sears Roebuck & Co. accountant and an Army veteran who served in World War II with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, died in Maunalani Nursing and Rehabilitation Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Guy H., daughter Janice R., brother Karl K., sister Sumi Khim, two grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 July 2011]

**Nishimura, Donald Denji,** *Jan. 12, 2011* Donald Denji Nishimura, 78, of Honolulu, a retired United Airlines manager, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughters Diane Nishimura-Gomez and Amy Nishimura, and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

**Nishimura, Doris Yoshiko,** *Nov. 1, 2011* Doris Yoshiko Nishimura, 99, of Honolulu, a retired Maunalani Nursing Center diet kitchen supervisor, died in Maunalani Nursing Home. She was born in Waimea, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Ivan; sons Stanley, Keith and Glenn; daughter La Vern Kumai; and four grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 November 2011]

**Nishimura, Jon Kaichi**, *Dec. 30, 2010* Jon Kaichi "Jon-Jon" Nishimura, 45, of Ewa Beach, formerly of Hilo, owner of JN Home Inspections, died at home. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by father Warren and sister Lisa Iches. Visitation: 4 p.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 January 2011]

**Nishimura, Kameko,** *March 7, 2011* Kameko "Kay" Nishimura, 92, of Honolulu, a retired seamstress, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by sons Steven Y. and Leslie F., three grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Nishimura, Rachel Fumiko,** *April 3, 2011* Rachel Fumiko Nishimura, 86, of Honolulu, a retired U.S. government loan servicing assistant for the Small Business Administration, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Rhonda A. and Jan K., sisters Laura M. Nishimura and Grace Y. Isobe, and a grandchild. Visitation: 11 a.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: noon. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 April 2011]

**Nishimura, Robert S.**, *March 25, 2011* Robert S. Nishimura, 81, of South San Francisco, an Army National Guard veteran and former Honeywell International pipe fitter, died. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Minae; son Ross; daughters Sandy Imaizumi and Sheila Watanabe; brothers Gilbert, Harold, Warren and George; sister Faye Honma; and five grandchildren. Services Saturday at San Mateo Buddhist Temple in San Mateo, Calif. Call the temple at 650-342-2541 for more information. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 March 2011]

**Nishimura, Satsuki "Sats",** *Aug. 23, 2011* Satsuki "Sats" Nishimura, 77, of Honolulu, a retired Albert C. Kobayashi payroll clerk, died in St. Francis Hospice Puiwa. She was born in Ninole, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Richard "Aki"; sons Mark K. and Steven A.; daughter Caryn A.; brother Masato Meguro; sisters Shizuka Nishimura, Haruyo Uejo and Kimiko Apo; and seven grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 September 2011]

**Nishimura-Furuya, Tomeyo,** *March 11, 2011* Tomeyo Nishimura-Furuya, 80, of Kaneohe, a retired teacher who worked most recently at Benjamin Parker Elementary School, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by husband Howard J. Furuya, sons Chris A. and Dan H. Furuya, brother Katsuyoshi Nishimura, sister Masayo Fujikami and four grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Saturday at Parker United Methodist Church, 45-211 Waikalua

Road, Kaneohe. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 March 2011]

**Nishio, Tadao,** *May 20, 2011* Tadao Nishio, 95, of Kapaa, Kauai, a Hawaiian Cannery research analyst technician, died in Garden Isle Health Care, Lihue. He was born in Kilauea, Kauai. He is survived by brother Kelly and sisters Kay Hasegawa and Flora Umehara. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at Kapaa Hongwanji Mission. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 May 2011]

**Nishioka**, Atsuo, *Aug. 8, 2011* Atsuo Nishioka, 88, of Hilo, a retired supervising building inspector for the Hawaii County Department of Public Works and retired chief instructor for Hilo Hongwanji Kendo Club, died in Hilo Medical Center. He also was an Army veteran with the 232nd Engineer Battalion and 442nd Regimental Combat Team who served in World War II. He was born in Kau, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Newton, Owen and Curtis; daughter Lorna Yamashiro; brother Norman; sisters Akiko Morinaga, Karen Takemoto and Sumie Kimura; nine grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Saturday at Honpa Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin, 398 Kilauea Ave. Services: 4 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 August 2011]

Nishioka, Marian Mitsue, *Jan. 8, 2011* Marian Mitsue Nishioka, 88, of Hilo, an Orchids of Hawaii retiree, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Atsuo; sons Newton, Owen and Curtis; daughter Lorna Yamashiro; brothers Toshiyasu, Terumi and Roy Sato; sisters Yasuko Honda, Elaine Soga, Sachiko Ogata, Eiko Kajiyama and Barbara Tsukamoto; nine grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3:30 p.m. Thursday at Honpa Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin, 398 Kilauea Ave. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 January 2011]

**Nishioka, Marian Mitsue,** *Jan. 8, 2011* Marian Mitsue Nishioka, 88, of Hilo, an Orchids of Hawaii retiree, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Atsuo; sons Newton, Owen and Curtis; daughter Lorna Yamashiro; brothers Toshiyasu, Terumi and Roy Sato; sisters Yasuko Honda, Elaine Soga, Leatrice Ogata, Eiko Kajiyama and Barbara Tsukamoto; nine grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3:30 p.m. tomorrow at Honpa Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin, 398 Kilauea Ave. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. Incorrect information published in an obituary Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 January 2011]

**Nishioka, Masao,** *Jan. 10, 2011* Masao "Mac" Nishioka, 85, of Hanamaulu, Kauai, a retired Lihue Sugar Plantation heavy equipment mechanic, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by caregiver/niece Laura and numerous nephews and other nieces. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Lihue Hongwanji Mission. Services: 10 a.m. Inurnment: 1:30 p.m. at Kauai Memorial Gardens. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 January 2011]

**Nishioku, Lillian Etsuko**, *Jan. 4, 2011* Lillian Etsuko Nishioku, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Debonaire Beaute' Salon owner and Hale Malamalama Nursing Home general manager, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Akira "Archie"; sons Randall and Gary; daughter Diane Nishizawa; brothers James and Francis Ono; sisters Grace Ochiai, Margaret

Hatori and Florence Ono; and seven grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

**Nitahara, Itsuo,** *March 29, 2011* Itsuo Nitahara, 86, of Las Vegas, a retired firefighter, died in Las Vegas. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by sons John I. and Robert K., daughters Terry B. Leon-Guerrero and Susan L. Matsunaga, and a grandchild. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 April 2011]

**Nitta, James Kazuo**, *May 13, 2011* James Kazuo Nitta, 82, of Honolulu died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mae Y., brother Takeshi, sisters Jeanne Y. Elliman and Fay F. Mizunaka, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 June 2011]

**Nitta, Shoso,** *April 20, 2011* Shoso Nitta, 84, of Waipahu, an Army veteran, died in Kapolei. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by brothers Sachio, Thomas and Lionel. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 May 2011]

**Nitta, Thomas Tomio**, *April 12, 2011* Thomas Tomio Nitta, 61, of Ho?no?lulu, a BMW of Honolulu driver and AIM Enterprises sole proprietor, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Patricia Ann, sons Bryston M. and Ryan T., and mother Dorothy T. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 May 2011]

**Nitta, Wallace Mitsuo**, *Dec. 30, 2010* Wallace Mitsuo "Wally" Nitta, 83, of Waimanalo, owner of Rocky Road Products Inc., died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Frances; sons Dickey, Kyle, Ross and Albert; daughters Elva and Carole; brother Francis; sister Edith Kagawa; 10 grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 January 2011]

**Nitullama, Manuel "Manny",** *Aug. 15, 2011* Manuel "Manny" Nitullama, 71, of Honolulu, a retired U.S. Department of Agriculture inspector and an Army veteran, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by wife Shirley; sons Aisa and Chevis Robino; daughters Shirldene Walker, Marlene Lawson and Anela Navarro; brother Chris Amper; sisters Juanita Salsbury and Bassy Lawles; five grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 August 2011]

**Niusini, Lesieli Amanaki Oku Ikaihoko,** *May 20, 2011* Lesieli Amanaki Oku Ikaihoko "Makeleta" Niusini, 88, of Waimanalo, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Lofanga, Ha'apai, Tonga. She is survived by son Solomone; daughters Lanuola Saulala and Anesiu Fine; brothers Taniela, Sioeli and Sione Si'ulua; sisters Amelia Tofavaha and Kafoatu, Mele, Sulia and Nunia Si'ulua; 19 grandchildren; and 21 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Monday at First Tongan United Methodist Church, Waimanalo. Services: 8 p.m. Additional services: 7 a.m. Tuesday at the church. Burial to follow at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 May 2011]

**Noa, James Kalauli Sr.,** *March 9, 2011* James Kalauli Noa Sr., 81, of Kailua, a retired junior high school vice principal, died in Fremont, Calif. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Elaine, sons James K. Jr. and Jeffrey K., daughters Joslyn K.N. Donlin and Joanne K.N. Asing, 12 grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kalihi Ward, 1723 Beckley St. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 March 2011]

**Noblisse, Edith,** *May 21, 2011* Edith Noblisse, 94, of Northford, Conn., died in New Haven, Conn. She was born in Hawaii. She is survived by son Clifford Noblissa, daughters Nora N. Abregana and Lorraine N. Beltrame, 29 grandchildren, 55 great-grandchildren and six greatgreat-grandchildren. Services held in North Haven, Conn. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 May 2011]

**Nobriga, Lulu Dias**, *May 29, 2011* Lulu Dias "Vovo" Nobriga, 91, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Kaneohe. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Audrey Condon and Alberta Montero, three grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Monday at St. Ann's Catholic Church. Services: 11:45 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: <u>www.hawaiifuneralservices.com</u>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 June 2011]

**Nobriga, Manuel R. Sr.,** *Feb. 13, 2011* Manuel R. "Bobby" Nobriga Sr., 82, of Hilo, a truck driver, sugar cane worker and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Papaaloa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Mariana; son Manuel Jr.; daughters Faye Kuheana, Yvonne Ferreira, Joanne Nobriga-Ford, Annette Noclain, Frieda Lewis and Rochelle Nobriga; hanai son Mark Ramos; 25 grandchildren; and 43 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8 a.m. Wednesday at the mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2011]

**Nobriga, Mariana Barbara "Kane",** *Oct. 29, 2011* Mariana Barbara "Kane" Nobriga, 79, of Hilo, a retired housekeeper at Life Care Center of Hilo, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. She is survived by son Manuel Jr.; daughters Faye Kuheana, Yvonne Ferreira, Joanne Nobriga-Ford, Annette Noclain, Frieda Lewis and Rochelle Nobriga; hanai son Mark Ramos; brother Dionicio Ramos; sisters Angie Gambsky and Lorraine Medeiros; 25 grandchildren; and 46 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 6 p.m. Additional visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at the mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 November 2011]

**Nobriga, William Anthony**, *Oct. 26, 2011* William Anthony Nobriga, 74, of Kaneohe, a Hawaii Newspaper Agency photo engraver, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Diana; sons Paul, Schott and James; daughter Cynthia Kock-Wahi; brothers

Earl and Jerry; 11 grandchildren; and 17 great-grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaii funeralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 November 2011]

**Nobriga, William Anthony,** *Oct. 26, 2011* William Anthony Nobriga, 74, of Kaneohe, a Hawaii Newspaper Agency photoengraver, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Diana; sons Paul, Scott and James; daughter Cynthia Kock-Wah; brothers Earl and Jerry; 11 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaii-funeralservices.com. Incorrect information for an obituary published Tuesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 November 2011]

**Noda, Kaoru,** *May 5, 2011* Kaoru Noda, 86, of Hilo, a retired University of Hawaii at Hilo biology professor, director, provost and vice chancellor, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Lillian H.; daughters Laura and Diane Noda, Karen Emeerson and Sharon Kataoka; sisters Sachiko Yanagihara and Miriam Ohye; and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Monday at Church of the Holy Cross, Hilo. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 May 2011]

**Noda, Richard Kenji**, *May 8, 2011* Richard Kenji Noda, 80, of Wailuku, a retired civil service worker, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Spreckelsville, Maui. He is survived by sisters Nancy N. Taba and Fay M. Zukeran. Private services. No monetary offerings. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 May 2011]

**Nofoagatotoa, Luana,** *Aug. 19, 2011* Luana Nofoagatotoa, 72, of Kahuku died at home. She was born in Faleula, Western Samoa. She is survived by brothers Peter, Albert, Jacob, James and Kenneth Mailo; and sister Matapuna Schultz. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kahuku Ward. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Laie Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 August 2011]

**Nogawa, Kimie Y.**, *Dec. 18, 2011* Kimie Y. Nogawa, 90, of Aiea, a retired state Department of Health secretary, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Ernest, daughter Karen Okada, brother Nobuo Yoshioka, five grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 December 2011]

**Noguchi, Hisashi,** *April 23, 2011* Hisashi "Mike" Noguchi, 94, of Honolulu, a retired Waialae Country Club manager, died. He was born in Olaa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Violet M., sons Michael M. and Philip I., and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 May 2011]

**Noguchi, Lily Ryuko,** *April 5, 2011* Lily Ryuko Noguchi, 82, of Honolulu, owner of Lily's Barber Shop in Waipahu, died in Honolulu. She was born in Ibaragi, Japan. She is survived by son Norman and daughter Ruth Wiegand. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 May 2011]

**Noh, Kikuno K.**, *April 7, 2011* Kikuno K. "Kay" Noh, 92, of Honolulu, a retired federal government account clerk, died in Hale Nani Nursing and Rehab. She was born in Hilea, Hawaii. She is survived by numerous nephews and nieces. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 April 2011]

**Nojima, Ruth Midori,** *July 23, 2011* Ruth Midori Nojima, 91, of Honolulu, a saleswoman and seamstress, died in Honolulu. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by sons Alan and Clyde, daughter Raynette, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Services held. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 August 2011]

**Nojiri, Ralph Minoru,** *Sept. 8, 2011* Ralph Minoru Nojiri, 66, of Aiea, a retired R.J. Reynolds sales representative and an Air Force veteran, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Kay K., sons Andrew K. and Keethan T., daughter Tanya K., mother Kimie "Kay," brothers George M. and Wallace K., and a grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 September 2011]

**Nomura, Harriet Masako**, *Jan. 3, 2011* Harriet Masako Nomura, 98, of Honolulu, a retired York Health Center manager, died in Avalon Care Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Richard, Norman and Gary; daughter Deanna Higa; brother William Yasunaga; six grandchildren; and 13 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

**Nomura, Shoichi**, *June 17, 2011* Shoichi "Andy" Nomura, 91, of Honolulu, a Hickam Air Force Base retiree and an Army veteran who was a member of Company B, 100th Battalion, and who served in World War II, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Esther S.; son Daniel S.; daughters Marian M., Lisa M. and Edna M.; brother Herbert S.; sisters Jane M. Nakanishi and Nellie N. Sakai; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 July 2011]

**Nomura, Torayo Minatodani**, *June 1, 2011* Torayo Minatodani Nomura, 95, of Honolulu, a retired Malahini Sportswear seamstress, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Walter, son Andrew, daughters Faith Burgess and Anita Steigerwald, nine grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Congregational Church, United Church of Christ. Celebration of life: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

**Nonaka, Edward Tadashi,** *Jan. 3, 2011* Edward Tadashi Nonaka, 66, of Hanapepe, Kauai, a retired truck driver, owner of E.T. Nonaka and Son Trucking, and Shredco employee, died in Kauai Veterans Memorial Hospital. He was born in Hanapepe. He is survived by wife Ethel; son Darin; daughter Adele Yoshimori; brothers Allen, Alvis, Harry, Bert and Clifford; sisters Irene Yoshioka, Lynda Makanui, Amy Sunada and Janice Akiyama; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Friday at Salt Pond Beach Park Pavilion. Celebration of life: 5 p.m. Scattering of ashes at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 January 2011]

**Nordmeier, Bernice,** *Aug. 11, 2011* Bernice Nordmeier, 79, of Hanapepe, Kauai, a retired cafeteria manager at Kaumakani and Eleele schools, died at home. She was born in Kapaa, Kauai. She is survived by husband Eric L. Sr.; sons Eric Jr., Randy and Darrick; daughters Donna Nordmeier and Margie Alisna; five grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 August 2011]

**North, Kyle Brian,** *Sept. 28, 2011* Kyle Brian North, infant son of Carl B. and Mia F. of Wahiawa, died in Tripler Army Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is also survived by sisters Alyssa M. North and Jade Marie L. Salvador, and grandparents Brent and Amber Bishop, and Virgil and Lori Salvador. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hickam Air Force Base Foster Point. Scattering of ashes to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 October 2011]

**Notebo, Rudolpho,** *April 2, 2011* Rudolpho Notebo, 83, of Kapaa, Kauai, a Kauai County refuge collector, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born on Oahu. He is survived by wife Lillian, son Rudolpho, stepson Kelly Roach, daughter Suann, stepdaughter Ramona Roberts, brother Rosendo Fernandez, sisters Dionisia Salvador and Adeline Del Rosario, caregiver Ruby Tsukamoto, 10 grandchildren and 14 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at St. Catherine Church, Kapaa. Mass: 11 a.m. Private burial. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 April 2011]

**Nourrie, Thelma Kyeng Wa,** *Aug. 10, 2011* Thelma Kyeng Wa Nourrie, 87, of Hilo, a retired Hilton Hawaiian Village housekeeper, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Ernie, daughters Orma DuHammel and Arlene Most, sisters Nancy Cruz and Mabel Sanga, and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. No services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 August 2011]

**Novikoff, Thomas M.,** *Jan. 2, 2011* Thomas M. "Malani Boy" Novikoff, 29, of Honolulu, a mechanical engineer, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Thomas and Susan, sister Melissa L., and grandparents Marmionett Kaaihue and Mildred Jenkins. Services: 11:30 a.m. Sunday at Puu Ualakaa State Park, Tantalus. Aloha attire. No flowers. Donations suggested to American Cancer Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 January 2011]

**Nowell, Jack H.**, *Aug. 3, 2011* Jack H. Nowell, 90, of Kapalua, Maui, founder of Ridge Realty Rentals in Kapalua, a real estate broker and an Army Air Forces B-25 bomber pilot who served in World War II, died at home. He was born in Los Angeles. He is survived by daughters Diane Loughland and Terry Craven, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Tuesday in the pavilion at Maui Veterans Cemetery. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Nozaki, Harriet Tsuneyo,** *Dec. 30, 2010* Harriet Tsuneyo Nozaki, 88, of Honolulu, a personnel clerk for HC&D Concrete and Aggregate Sales, died. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by brothers Henry, George and Kenneth; and sister Jean Ueno. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

**Nuestro, Legend Kalaeloa & Nuestro, Christian Sixx,** *Dec. 31, 2010* Legend Kalaeloa and Christian Sixx Nuestro, infant twin sons of Marvin Nuestro and Tricia Laanui of Hawaii, died. They were born in Kapiolani Medical Center. They are also survived by brother Lamont Laanui and sister Triana Laanui. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 February 2011]

**Nunokawa, Richard Shichiro,** *April 26, 2011* Richard Shichiro Nunokawa, 90, of Honolulu, a Young Bros. manager, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Alan and Eddie, brother Harold, sister Lois Lincoln and two grandchildren. Private services held. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 May 2011]

**Nutt, Kevin Patrick,** *Jan. 6, 2011* Kevin Patrick Nutt, 41, of Pearl City, a Fresh Island Fish Co. sales representative, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Leilani, sons Jayson and Ryan, father Gerald, mother Valerie Maher, brother Garrett and sister Kami. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at Valley of the Temples. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 January 2011]

**Nuuanu, Joseph Laikona,** *July 16, 2011* Joseph Laikona Nuuanu, 63, of Kapolei, a retired bus driver for TheBus, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by wife Elizabeth "Lindy"; daughter Monique J.L.; brothers Theodore, Henry, Abraham, Paul-Waylyn and Timothy; sisters Libby-Ann Bicoy, Charmine Kaawa, Wilma-Joyce Nauka, Annie Kuakini, Veronica and Antonette Nuuanu, Pauline Morante and Virginia Chuberko; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Rita Catholic Church, 89-318 Farrington Highway, Nanakuli. Mass: 11 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Nuuanu, Muriel Leinaala,** *Dec. 2, 2011* Muriel Leinaala Nuuanu, 76, of Kurtistown, Hawaii, a secretary for the County of Hawaii and Catholic Charities, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. She was born in Kau. She is survived by sons Michael, Douglas and Edward Atkins; daughters Violet Oda and Martha H. Nuuanu; brother Manny Kaapana; sisters Millie Naeole and Edwina Barrett; 10 grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 December 2011]

**Nylen, Elizabeth Louise,** *March 11, 2011* Elizabeth Louise "B. Lou" Nylen, 89, of Kaneohe, a Nylen Bros. & Co. proprietor, died at home. She was born in Kellogg, Idaho. She is survived by son William III, daughter Lorraine Kingery, sister Mary Ellen Bogan, a grandchild and a great-grandchild. Services pending. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Nyuha, Masako,** *July 11, 2011* Masako Nyuha, 98, of Waianae, a retired dairy business owner, died in Pearl City. She was born in Eleele, Kauai. She is survived by sons Seiji, Theodore and Gordon; daughters Mae Schreiber and Elaine Loomis; brother Fusao Miyashiro; sisters Mitsue Sakoda, Shigeko Chock, Yaeko Ono and Kazue Miyashiro; 12 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 July 2011]